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BRFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

CASE No. 2084
ordex Ne. R-1776
 {(OMENCIAYURE)

(a) mmwswmmmmuu
n-l.m . Bow Nemieo, be entended 74
of the Drinhard as piaked My the
the Amerada Petyelewm Covpexation Ida
wxgw-nn. s.mua-u/‘a/cumas.m«
ip 25 Sewth, Ramge 37 East, ENPN. ,
this
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and below the ahove-desceribded Drimkard top, amd swch
uzu are preseatly producing from doth the imterval desigusted

ummm-mmxmmmmxmmudummus~,

. Deinkard Pool.
(4) That the evidence indicates that the Justis-Tubdb and

mtb—m‘im:d PooOls are actually one common source of supply.

)

shiy
i application was nesessitated by the fact that|
| the have siagly ceompleted wells which are perforated
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CASE ¥o. 2064
owdexy W». R-1776
1 (NONENCIATUME )

ma*mmm-mwmmw
%o ba no fagerasehls barrier batvesn them.

() ‘mmxnmmu-mmxummw
Josl wowe tioshed a» foux 40~
mmmmmsmuanhm“ pvh

Andarscu-ps Saxisen-Fedaral “A* Wall No. 1,
wais 7, Sestiom 235 ,

Anderson-pri Carlson-Federal A" Well Mo, 2,
onit X, Sestiem 23

- Aaderson~Prichard Carison-Fedsral “A" Well Ne. S,
it I, Sestiss 23

Andersom~Prichard Carlison-Federal *A" Well ¥o. 6,
Unit J, Section 28

Westates Carlsomn~Federal “B" Well No. 2, Unit ¥,
Segtion 23

Wastates Carlson-Pederal “B” Well No. 3, Unit O,
Sectiom 28

Westates Carlson~Federal "B" Well No. 4, Unit P,
Section 23
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GOVERNOR

JOMN BURROUGHS
CHMAIRM AN

State of Nefe Wexico
@il conserhattun Commission

STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L. PORTER, JR.

LAND COMMISSIONER
‘MURRAY E. MORGAN

MEME RR SECRETARY DIRECTOR
P. 0. BOX 871 ;
SANTA FE
, \, Re: Case No. 3084 7
':=-‘J.lﬂl;!!13'ﬁ1lf  Order No. gai1778
e 1713 Applicant:

Sants Yo, Nov Mexioo

Dear Sir: : m Petroleum amrstm

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

A, L. PORTER, Jr.,
Secretary-Director

ir/
Carbon copy of order also sent to:
L Hobbs OCC__ x

Artesia O
Aztec OCC

Other
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION o : o

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO |
Date T—(P—% ¢ : ;
CASE MO.__ 2 p 6 & HEARING DATE 7 7o

e . e SRS . ;

My recommendations ‘foi' an order in the above numbered case(s) are
as follows:
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FiM:pl
cc. = Mr. Fraok Howson
Core Laboratories, Inc.

Dellas, Texas . .




OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Date
CASE NO. 22 s ¢ HEARING DATE
My recommendations fer an order in the above numbered case(s) are
as follows:
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'AMERADA PETROLEUM CORPORATION

ALY e DRAWER "D"
‘ UFr 12 MONUMENT, NEW MEXICO
EE 650 3 - 'g%der 8’ 1960
e § n
l—ll I .
. 39
Mr. Elvis Uts
Pc 0. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Sir:
Pursuant to your
please find enclosed three (3)

cause No. 206L.

PrONE Hosss, N. M. — EX 3N45

agreement with Mr. Bushnell on September 7, 1960,
copies each of exhibits 3 and 4 in

cec: Mr, H. D. Bushnell
¥r, R. L. Lakson
file

§
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF ;

AMERADA PETROLEUM CORFORATION TO

DRFINE THE VERTICAL LIMITS OF THE ) CASE NO. fb
DRENKARD ZOME IN THE JUSTIS FIRID, )

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO )

APPLICATION ’

- Amerada Petroleum Corporation, operator in said field, requests
the Commission to call a hearing and to make publication of the date therefor
for the purpose of defining the vertical limits of the Drinkard Zone in

. the Justias Field, Lea County, New Mexico.

Jason W.

Attorneys for Applicant
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No. 25-60

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING, WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 7, 1960

Qil Conservation Commission - 9 a.m., Mabry Hall, State Capitol,Santa Fe, N, M.
The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examlner, or Oliver
E. Payne, Attorney, as alternate examiner:

CASE 2062: Application of Continental'Oil Company for approval of an
automatic custody transfer system to handle commingled production.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing
it to install an aivtomatic custody transfer system to handle
the production from the Weir Pool and the Cass Pool from certain
wells located on that portion of the Southeast Monument Unit
comprising Sections 15 and 23, Townsh1p 20 South, Range 37 East
Lea County, New Mex1co.

CASE 2063: prpl1cat10n ‘of Texas National Petroleum Company for a gas-oil
' dual completion utlllzlng two strings of casing. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks an order author1zing the dual
~completion of its Government Well No. 1, to be located 790 feet
from the South and East lines of Section 16, Township 26 North,
Range 11 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, in such a manner
'as to permit the production of oil from the Gailegos-Gallup .
0il Pool and the production of gas from the Dakota Producing — -
’Interval through parallel strings of 2 7/8-inch tubing and 4%-
inch casing resnect1vely cemented in 3 common well bore.
“Applicdant proposes to also 1nsta11 2 3/8 1nch tublng for the
Dakota production. .

cause, seeks an orderyextendiae the vertlical limits of the _
, to include the perforated intervals in '
its Carlson "A" Well Nos. 1 and 3, located respectively in
Units J and N of Section 25, Township 25 South, Range 37 East,
Lea County, New Mexico, and perhaps to include additional

\\‘_ intervals in said pool. . _ - ti////////
CASE 2065: Application of Texaco Inc. for an oil-gas dual completion

utilizing two strings of casing. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks an order authorizing the dual completion

of its H. J. Loe Federal "B" Well No. 3, located in Unit M,
Section 23, Township 29 North, Range 12 West, San Juan County,
New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of oil
from an undesignated Gallup oil pool and the production of gas
from the Dakota Producing Interval through parallel strings

of 2 3/8-inch casing and 4%-inch casing respectively, cemented
in a common well bore. Applicant proposes to also install
tubing for the Dakota production.

S 5 b € -




Docket No. 25-60
-9-

CASE 2066: Application of Humble Oil & Refining Company for an oil-gas
~dual completion utilizing two strings of casing. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing it to
dually complete its Kathleen Steckel Well No. 1, located in
the NW/4 NE/4 ¢f Section 19, Township 18 South, Range 27 East,
Eddy County. New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce oil
from an undeszqnated Abo pool and gas from an undesignated
| , o Pennsylvanlan pool through 4%-inch casing and 2 7/8-inch casing
i ) respectlvely cemented in a common well bore. Applicant proposes
; also to install tubing for the Abo product1on

; CASE 2067: Applxcatlon oi Doriman Froduction Company for an oil-gas dusal

completion. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an

; : - order authorizing the dual completion of its Elizabeth Federal

i » . Well No. 1, located in Unit H, Section 18, Township 24 North,

. Range 7 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, in such a manner
_as to permit the production of o0il from the Escrito-Gallup
‘011 Pool and the production of gas from the Dakota Producing

Interval

CASE 2068: = Application of Gulf Oil Corporation for three non-standard
~ gas proration units in the Jalmat Gas Pool. Applicant, in
the ubove'styled cause, seeks an order establishing the
follow1ng described non-standard gas proration units in the
Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico ;

_(1) A 320-acre unit consisting of the E/2 of Section 4, Town-
. ship 22 Seuth, Range 36 Esst, to he dedicated to the J. F.
. Janda wEn Well No. 13, located 660 feet from the South and
East lines of said Section 4.

(2) A 480-acre unit consisting of the SE/4 of Section 33 and
the SW/4 of Sectlon 34, both in Township 21 South, Range 36
East and the’ NW/4 of Section 3, Township 22 South, Range 36

" East, to be dedicated to its W. A. Ramsay "A" Well No. 1,
located 330 feet from the South and West lines of said Section
34.

i , (3) A 16C-acre unit consisting of the SW/4 of Section 4,

3 Township 22 South, Range 36 East, to be dedicated to the J. F. ‘

5 Janda "F" Well No. 7, located 1980 feet from the South and s
* West lines of said Section 4.

ig/
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JASON W, KELLAHIN
ROBERT E.FOX

AV

Q .
ﬁ\(ﬁ&ﬁ: LLAHIN AND Fox
.t

b\w\.\‘ AT dRNEYS AT LAW : TELEPHONES
X 4AERST SAN FRANCISCO STREET YUCCA 3-9396
- POST OFFICE BOX t713 YUeca 2-2268

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

e , M}/ LP
August 12, 1960
k f
| 7

011 Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 871 '

Santa Fe, New Mexico -

Gentlemenry

sttashed is the appiication, in triplicate,

VCAWAEAN A

of Amerada Petroleum Corporation requesting the
vertical delineation of the Drinkard zone in the
Justis Pool, Lea County, New Mexico..

It is requested that the matter be set for
hearing at the Commission's convenlence.

Yours very truly,
d% v, Fwllabe
Jason W. Kellahin

JWKsss
Encl. .

L hes g




ﬁ%"ﬁﬂwmnmo O1. CORPORATION
AR W »

LIBERTY BANK BUILDING

N’G 1o ﬁklﬁu'!lgMA CITY 2, OKLAHOMA

1080 ‘
August 12, 1960

giate of New Mexico
0il Conservation Commission
ganta FYe, New Mexico

Attemtion: Mr. A. L. Porter
Gentlemen:

Re: Justis Drinkard Pool
lea County, New Mexico

Pursuant to Mr. Joe D. Ramey's letter of
July 19, 1960, a copy of which is attached, we request
a hearing to determine the vertical limits of the
Justis Drinksrd 0il Pool. It is our understanding
that Amerads Petroleum Corporation is simultaneously
f2iling & similar application. We would therefore re-
spectfully request that these applications be set on
the docket T the sawe time.
Vi

Yours very truliy,

/”JM N e
i S

General Attorney

cc: Amerada Petroleum Corporation
P. O. Box 2040
Tulsa, Oklahoma
Attention: Mr. Christie,
Production Department

(O 206K

-
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GOVERNOR

JOHN BURROUGHS
CHAIRM AN

State of Nefw

LAND COMMISRIONER

MURRAY E. MORGAN
MEMSBER

Hexico

STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L. PORTER, JR.
SRCRETARY DIRRCTOR

P. O. BOX 2048

HOBDBS
July 19,

Anderson prichard Oil Corp.“/f
P. O, Box 196

Midland, Texas
Gentlemens

According to our records two of your we
are perforated both below and above the
Carison "A" No. 1 in Unit J of Section
No. 3 in Unit N of Section 25, T-20-5,
303 of the Mow Mexico 0il Conservation

You are, therefore, reguested to squeez
wells or apply for a Hearing on this ma

Should you desire to apply for a Hearing

the wells until a decision 1is reached f
Hearing.

Yours ve

JDR/mc‘
cc-h. L. Porter, Jr., Director
CCC, Santa te

£ CéNSER;j?ICN ’
vy
. e s
Joe D. Ramey

Proration Manager |

19

1ls in the Justis Drinkard Pool

top of the Drinkard. These wells,
2%, T-25-S, R-37-E and Carlson “AY
R-37-E, are in violation of Rule
Commission Rules and Regulations.

e off the Drinkard zone in these
tter prior to August 15, 1960,

g, you will be allowed to produce
rom the testimony presented 2t the

ry truly,

HISSION
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|
DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERYV)

NEW MEXICO

PHONE CH 3-6691

ALBUQUERQUE,

PAGE 1

BEFOris THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

In the Matter of:

CASE 2064 Application of Anderson-Prichard 0il Cor-
poration and Amerada Petroleum Corporation
for an extension of the vertical limits of
the Justis-Drinkard Pool. Applicants, 1in
the above-styled cause, seeks an order ex-
tending the vertical liwmits of the Justis-
Drinkard Pool, to include the perforated
intervals in its Carlson "A" Well Nos. 1
and 3, located respectively in Units J and
N of Section 25, Township 25 South, Range
37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and per-
haps to include additional intervals in
said pool. ;

. . o am e wa e

Mabry Halil
September 7, 1960

BEFORE:
- Elvis A. Utz, Examiner.

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS

MR. UTZ: Case 2064,

MR, PAYNE: Case 2064, "Application of Anderson-Prichard
011 Corporation and Awmerada Petroleum Corporation for an extension
of the vertical limits of the Justis-Drinkard Pool."

MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin, Kellahin and Fox, re=-
presenting the Applicant in this case, and with me.is Mre. H. D.

Bushnell of the Oklahoma Bar, who will present the testimony on

"behalf of Amerada.

e ndiatis

MR, UTZ: Are there other appearences in this case?
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% I NDETX
|
e WITNESS | PAGE
-
A RONALD L. LAKSON
f _ Direct Examination by Mr. Buchnell y
i g ; Examination by Mr. Runyon 11
: - Examination by Mr. Nutter o 19
& Recross Examination by Mr. Seth 21 '
i Examination by Mr. Nutter - 31
S Recross Examination by Mr. Seth 38
Redirect Examination by Mr. Bushnell by .
A. E. SNYDER
Direct examination by Mr. Bushnell 43
Examination by Mr. Utz 45
CHESTER SKRABACZ

Direct Examination by Mr. Kellahin 50
Examination by Mr. Utz 55
Examination by Mr. Payne ~ 57
Examination by Mr. Nutter o 59
Cross Examination by Mr. Seth 62

JOHN W, RUNYON

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

Direct Examination by Mr. Payne 65
Examination by Mr. Utz . 69
Cross Examination by Mr. Bushnell 71
Redirect Examination by Mr. Payne : , 77
Recross Examination by Mr. Bushnell 80
Redirect Rzxamination by Mr. Payne 81-
8 Examination by Mr. Utz ' 82
g Recross Examination by Mr. Kelly v 83
3 Recross Examination by Mr. Kellihan 85
? Examination by Mr. Ramey 87
2 Recross Examination by Mr. Seth 89
H
<
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i b - Direct Examination by Mr. Kellahin 50
- ; Examination by Mr. Utz : 55
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§ r PAGE 3
MR, SETH: Oliver Setn for Tidewater.
% a MR. KELLY: Booker Kelly, Gilbert, White and Gilbert,
? r’ Santa ¥e, for Texaco, Inec, |
*,. - MR. KASTLER: Bill Kastler, Roswell, New Mexico, for Gulf.
f: 5 MR, UTZ: Any other appearances? You wmay proceed.
s e g § MR. BUSHNELL: Mr. Exawiner, I would like to wake a brief -
: N'“ ~0pe’ni’ng statement. The Tpurpose Q}‘ this hearing is to establish th%z
y § vertical limits of the Justis-Drinkard pay sgction,“’called pursuant
b é to application separately filed by Anderson-Prichard and Amerada
C 533 Pevroleum Corporation, as a result of a letter of request“‘made by ‘
z: % the Commission to the opera;cors, the letter to Amerada dated ‘July' |
o E '19, 1960. Heretofore, the Commission has not issued any orders
: § attempting té define the vertical limits of the Justis-Drinkard pa:?
!l < sectlion, but 1t is our understanding that informaily the Commission
i § B has accepted the fact that the Drinkard pay section and Tubb pay
-q g sections are separatg sources, and it is further our underétanding
H S , ,
: E that the Commission staff have informally adoPted a depth figure
-: é o representing the top of the Justis-Drinkard pay sectlon. It is
b
’: E g Amerada's purpose and effort here today %to make a plek as encountered
.. _ § in one of its wells at approximately seventy-four feet higher than
‘ -‘ g the depth the Commission staff has informally accepted. The proceéiur‘e’
[ s S 7 ,
= < | for doing this, and I state this for the benefit of tre record and
‘b_ also for giving the Exawminer a bird's eye view of the testimony
' that will be given, Amerada's procedure 1s to pick the top of the
- Drinkard pay section in the Justls Pool in relation To the defined
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PHONE CH 3-6691

PAGE U

> polnts of those locations or intervals can be correlated, we

TIwits of The Tubb gas field as has been defined by Commission

order in a well twenty miles away, which can be correlated, the

found, with the Amerada Wimberly Number 5 in the Justis Pool.
Anderson-~Prichard is in agreement and is in support of the pro-
posed procedure of Amerada, and Amerada will carry forth the direg
testimony, and we have one witness fto be sworn in.

MR, UTZ: Will you swedr the witness?

(Witness sworn in.)

RONALD L. LAKSON

a witness, calledby and on behalf of the Applicant, having first-
been duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. BUSHNELL:

Q }WOuld you state your name andthe company by whom you arq
employed?

A Ronald L. Lakson, Amerada Petroleum Ccrporation.

) And you ;eside in Midliand, Texas, is that correct?

A Yes, sir.

&) You are the District Geologist out of Midland?

A Yes, sirc.

A And have you testified before this Commission on orior

hearings as a geologist®

A Yes, sir.

t
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{Theréupon, the document was
mariked as Amerada's gxhibit
Number One for identification
Q (By'Mr. Bushnell) I hand you what has been marked as
Amerada's Exhibit Number One, which is a plat of the area, of the
Justis area, which shows wells &olored in red and green; what do
those colors of the wells represent?

A The wells that are colored in green represent present

Tubb production, the wells colored in red represent the Drinkard

producling wells.

4} Now, this plat also is a leasehold ownership-mag showing

the names of lessees who either own or operate the wells on the

‘respective tracts, is thab right?

A Yes, sir.

Q It also shows numerous other wells not the subject of

this application which are completed in the Justis Pccl and

indicated opposite each well is the letter which 1s shown on cross

reference by the --

A Legend.

e --legend cn the rignt hand side of the exhibit, is that
right?

A Yes, sir,

Q But the wells in red and green are the only wells which

Wwe are concerned with in tnis application?

A Yes, si,
Q. Novi, the sole purpose of tnis exnibit 1. to give the

L)

A
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Examiner the beneflt ol tie number o 7hich is Etne subject -

of this application, is that right?

A Yes, sir.
{Thereupon, the document was
marked as Amerada's Exhibit
_ Number Two for identification
Q (By Mr. Bushnell) I nand you what has been marked as

Amerada‘'s BExhibit Number Two, which is a cross section mAp coverin
north-south traverse, and referring now to the area down in the
lower left hand corner of this Exhibit Two, how much area is
represented there?

A Therets approximately twenty-two miles hetween the
extreme wells on the correlation traverse.

Q And that exhibit shows electric logs of five wells which

have been cross referenced in this areda map in the lower left hand

corner?
A Yes, sir.
Q What is the name of the well to the farthest north side

of thils traverse®
A The well on the.furthest north side, as we will note on
the left of the correlation traverse, is the Humble Number 20

State *"S8.,"

o] And what is the well in ths lower, lowest south location?

A The well 1n the lowest, the furthest south well ang tne
extreme right well on the correlation traverse is the Amerada

Number Five Wiwmberly.

o~
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to represent v

Doints aCcross the correiation traverse.

A

Q

A

~

<

e el g

Yes Sir, it 1s,

How is that designated on this exhibig?
¥ labeled that as top of the Tubb.

OCC in Parenthesig?

Yes, sir.

Yes, sir.

Now, what do the areas inp Yyellow, blue and orange purpor

The colors on the cross Section representcorrelative

Now , according to the present Ocder ]-46Y4 the base or

the Tubp PaYy zone ag eéncountered on the Humbie well is APproximate ¥
__h\__&~______\‘_~__\_______&_____‘_____x__ﬂ__~_
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g

Or 16S present site Is 23725 [eet B loW that Tubp marker, LS That
correct?
A Yes, sir.

Q And what do you find the correlated mark is in the

Wimberly Number 5 Well in relation to the correlated Tubb markers? ,

A We find by detatled correlation that the Tubb zone has

‘fbﬁinned to the south, and in the Number 5 Wimberly, that same

section is represented by 184 feet.
Q So that {his exhibit shows that the Tubb zone 1s

continuous ‘over this range of approxlwately twenty-two mwiles, is

that corcect?

A Y's, sif.
“A Yes, sir.
'@ --a little bit?

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, referring to the electric log on the Amerada Number

5 Wimberly, 1 see velow the base of the Tubb pay zone line, 3lso
OCC in parenthesis, Drinkard 5858, what does that purpoft to re-

present ?

A That is the aporoximate position of the Commission Stafffs

Drinkard point.

¢ In other words, that is the point that the Comwmission

G
Staff has informally accepted in the Wimberly Well as the top of

the Drinkard herebolore, is that correct?

Q ihto theLJuﬁ@is.?ool and that that zone is thinning out!#—

R e e o ad s
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A Yes, sir,

G Now, where are you recommending the top of the Drinkard
be in the Wimberly well? |

A Qe recommend that the top of the Drinkard pay zcne be
piaced at 5784,

Q And wﬁaﬁ is the difference--that would represent 74
feet above the 5858 marker that the Commissiéﬁ‘has informally
accepted in the Wimberlsy wcll, is that correét?

A That is correct. -

8] So that you have--you are here recémméndingvthat the
top of the Justis-Drinkard pay zone be at the base of the Tubb
pay zone as correlated from the Humble 20 “55 Well as the Qommissi
has defined it in that well, is that correct ?

4 A Yes, sir.

Q | Now, referring further to the electric log in the
Number Five Wimberly, I nofe that just above %he cutoff point, it
is alsé the Abo; what does that represent?

A That represents the correlative top of the Aboc in the

Number 5 Wimberly.

Q And what is the depth that that line is represented on
that log?

A The top of the Aboin the Awerada Number 5 Wimberly is
6153

< Do you reccmmend that the base of the Drinkard be at the

top of the Abo+t

on
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A Yes, sir.
] Is it reasonable that the Drinkard pay.zone 1is
immediately overlieing the Abo, 1s that a reasonable iﬁterpretation
A Yes, sir.
] In your opinion, is it a'reasonabie interpretation that

the Tubb pay zone would immediately overlie the Drihkaéd'pay zone?
- A Yes, sir.

Q So that as I understand your testimony, your recommendat
is here that the Commission issue an order defining the vertical
11mit§ of the Justis-Drinkard pay zone as being in thatprint in
the BAmarada Wimberly Number 5 Well, the top 6f which is located at
5784 feet and the base at 6153 feet as encountered in the Wimberly

Well, is that correct?

A Yes, sir.
Q Were these exhibits prepared under your supervision?
A Yes, sir,.

Q - Is there anything further that you would like to
testify as to this particular Exhibit Number 2%
A No sir, I think we have covered if.
MR. BUSHNELL: That's all the questions I have of this
witness at this tiwe,
MR, UTZ: Do you want to go ahead and offer your
exhibits at this time?

MR, BUSHNELL: I will offer Zxhibits 1 and 2.

Ny

Lon

MR, UTZ: Without objection, bthey will be enbered 1nto
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picked on a top Somewhat lower than the one taat you piecked, I

the recorq. Any questions ol thne witness®

EXAMINATION BY MR. RUNYON:

Q Talking about the Drinkard top, I have two‘questions.

As I have noted before that in the Drinkard pool itself, it is

believe it 1is plcked at the same point the Commission proposed,
that we picked on the'Drinkard that was mentioned before. Now,
in pickiné this top 75 feet higher than what is usedas the
general top in the Drinkard pool itself, WOuld not that create
problems in that you would have a considerable amount of
completions that would be affected in the Drinkard pcol by that
top? In other words, could you use the Drinkard top you propose

and the Drinkard top that is in the Drinkard pool itself which is

Would that have some effect on cbmplétions,'
on the reclassifications or something in that pool?

A If the top —-‘

MR, BUSHNELL: Do you understand the question®
I believe I see what he is driving at,.
MR, BUSHNELL: A11 right,

A I believe if we pick the top of the Drinkard pay zone
or the Amarada Number 5 Wimberiy where we oropose, we will have
Tewer excéptions to any pay designation Shan any other place in the
section.

Q (By Hr. [unyon) Well, of course I was referring to the

fubband Drinkard pool, the Tubbgas sool and _tne Drinkard i) 000l
" Y
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and in picking the top, in establishing a top of the Drinkard,

would not that effect those pools, such as now in the Tutb pool,

I believe, which is 225 feet below the top of the Tutbmarker, there

several wells which are completed across that zone in the Tubbgas

pool and as it stands now, there's & zone which has no classificati

which lles under that marker from the base of the 225 feet to the

‘Drinkard formation in that pool and I just feel that perhaps it

might affect those conditions in that pool, too, even though it's
a‘con§1derab1é distance from the one in question. I wmean, you
establish the top, then that top should be used in 2ll fubure pools

should it not?

A It's reasonable to assume so, yes sir.
Q And the second question, in establishing that top in the
Justis -area,; did you note how many wells it would affeci thai are

not combleted in what wWe call the Tubdformation, that is, between
the Commission top and wnat you piclted as the top of the Tubd ?

A We have checked into that, and T believe there are oniy
twoe wells that it would affect by plcking it at the new point.

& I found a few wore than two in doing so frowm the
Commission!s point.

Mg, NUTTER: Well, the figure I came --

Q (By Mr. Runyon) The figure I caue up with, actually,

we found that there would be five wells affected, which would be

actually two less than the present designation.

on,

A Our studiecs indlcate that there would just be two wells |

i
i
?
4
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PR

affécted by this,

Q Of course, actually wells in the pool are wells that are
classified, I mean, there'!s some classified as being in the pool
and there are quite a few that are undesignated which have been
coumpleted Jjust recently.

A I dontt understand your question.

] Well, llke for example Guif,01l Corporatiqn's Aawsey
Number 8 which has Jjust been completed recent1§; we find that the

MR. UTZ: Will you give the location of the well?

MR. RUNYON: It's in Unit I of Section 36, 27, 37, you'l
find that it is completed 39 feet above the top of the Drinkard
formation, the basic perforatior is 32 feet and the top of the
perforations is 175 feet. Now, in counting we find five wells
that have a similar relation to the top of the Drinkard as we nave
pickedvit.

. BUSHNELL: Did the witness answer his question?

5

UTZ . I don't think he did.

o
i
.

MR. RUNYON: Another thing I have on that is, of course

MR. BUSHNELL: Would you mind giving the names of these
wells that you are concerned about? |

M, RUNYON: I can't say. the Lfirst one under Anderson-

7

Prichard, Buffington “B” Number % D in Unit M of Ssction 19, 25,

D

258-~0h, walt a minute,

\J1
G

37, and I have the tog of the Drinkard at

the top of the Drinkard 1s estimated pecause the log did not quite

follow the Drinkard

|2=

ct
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o . above the Drinkard, the top of the perforations 152 feet plus or
- B
minus. I do not feel that 1t would be plus or minus, that it woulfl
- be off as much as 20 feet on an estimation. The next one is Guli"L
L]
- . Anderson-Ramsey NCB Number 7 in Unit J of Section 36, 25, 37, top ’ .
P s —
3 <
- - of the Drinkard is- 5904, the bottom of the perforaticns being 74 |- - 4
- 5 , {
sd S § feet above the top of the Drinkard, the top of the perforations ' 5
g ° . | ‘ i
o =~ 127 feet, and thence to the Ramsey NCP Number 8 in Unit I, Section : ;
-~ g 36, 25, 37, top of the Drinkard at 5897, bottom of the perforationp !
t 4 ’
= e 39 feet above the top of the Drinkard, top of the perforations : -
N v 173 above the top of the Drinkard. The next one, Skelley 0il
e = Company Hobbs “A" Number 7 --
ot E . - i
P > MR, BUSHNELL: Excuse me, would you give that again, o
B i N
LD
- . please?
— Ny MR, RUNYON: The Skelley 0il Company?
e oo : . )
Py = MR, UTZ: The one previous to that.
— E
coia E MR, RUNYON: The one previous, Vincent Ramsey CTP
i : .
B ]
- E Number 8, Unit I, Section 36, 25, 37, top of the Drinkard is 5897,
i i~ | ) o
— P bottom of the perforations %S feet above the Drinkard, top of the
]
b <X ¥ perforations 173 feet above the Drinkard.
- =B
- Qz MR. BUSHNELL: Is that your Fifth well? I have Tour.
Lo 2 i
: g MR, RUNYON: The last one I gave you should have been
14 3 N
@2
~ 3 the third well, the Anderson~Prichard Buifington Number 1, Vincent
: Ramsey “BY and Vincent namsey NCP Number 3, and the next one is
. Skelley Hobbs 4 Number 7 in Unit D of section 30, 25, i3, tep of
na-(. ~
the Drinkard plus or minus 5964, bottom of the perforations 62
Lo d




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc

PHONE CH 3-6691

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 15

feelt above, plué Ov wipus 0o jell dvove the Drinkard, top of
the perforatinns plus or wminus 141 feet above the top“éf the
Drinkard, The next ones, West Staées Carison D 25 Nuwber 2 located
in Unlt P, Section 25, Township 25, Range 57, top of the Drinkard
5845, bottom of the pefforations one foot above the top of the
Drinkaré; top perforation 126 feet above the top of the Drinkard.
The next oné, West $tates Carlson ‘B 25 Number 5 located In
Unit Q of SectioA'ZS, Township 25, Range 37, top of the Drinkard
5877, bottom of the perforations 36 feeﬁ alzove the top of the
Drinkard, top of{the perforations 191 feet above the top of the
Drinkard, I have those as six that would be caught in that.

MR. PAYNE: Do you agree with that, Mr. Lakson?

A No, sirﬁl
MR, PAYNE: Would you please explain why not?
MR. BUS&&ELE#A Mr. ?éyne; I éhink it would help, we have

a plece of work here that represents, or we have a paper here that

_represents some work Mr. Lakson has done, we didn't intend to put

it in as an exhibit, but we will be glad to put it in as an
exhibit, and furnish you copies later, ﬁith right to withdraw it
and reproduce thne copies, il tnerg{s no objection. I'1ll put this
into evidence now, which I think will help explain this.

R, PAYHE: I think 1%t would be helpful.

M, BUSHNELL: It will help the commission to arrive at
a decision on tals case.

Mg, Ulz: Does nnls show your plcks of the tou oi' the

vl T E
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DrFInkKard on thée wells that M. #{uhyon nNas given youv
A Neo, sir. ) | .
MR, UTZ: Then what would be your purpose in‘entering
this? What does it show, in other words?

A . This evidence here shows all of the perforations in

Aéﬁérfiéld in both the Tubb and the Drinkard as referred to the

top of the Tubbt point, a good correlative point. Our problem is
that 6n Mr. Runyon's stétement, I believe that hls point is not
correlative across ?he field-and that is where we are running
across these exceptions.

MR, UTZ: I see.

A But if we refer these perforations to a good acéepted
point, which 1s the top of the Tubb, we can see then that there
will only be two and possibly three exceptions to tie proposed
top of the Drinkard pay. |

MR, UZ: Do you want to enter this?

MR. BUSHNELL: Would you enter that as Exnhipbi{ HNumber

Three? N
(Thersupon, thne documents were
marked as Awmerada'ls Exhibits
Thnree and Four for identi-
fication, )

A1 (By r. Bushnell) HMr. Lakson, I hand you what has been

marked as Amerada'ls Bxhibit Nuwmber Three, wnich 15 a dlown-up
electric log of the Amerada Wimberly Number 5 Well, is that correc

A Yes, sir,

T
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" below the proposed marker, and the Gulf Number 6 Ramsey, which

Q

Now, I also hand you what is warked-as Amerada'’s LxhiDlG
Number Four, and would you state f{or tie record what this purports
to shpw?

MR. UTZ: I believe he's alrveady stated that, hasn't he,
Mr. Bushnell?

Q (By M%. Bushnell) Did jou havé anything further you
wanted to add?

A I just wanted to explai% tne colors on here, the green
colors repreéenting the Tubb coméletions and the red colors
representing the Drimkard coépleﬁicns.

& Now, I wish you'd get ﬁp and come over here and show 'the
Examiner, by correlating the two exhibits --

YA We have taken the Numﬁer 5 Wimberly, and as you can see,
we have referred all the perforations i1n the field to the top of
the Tubb., Green, of course, aré Tubb perforations, red are
Drinkard perforations. You wiii see that this point is probably
a point which will cfeate the fewest eiceptions. One exception is

the West States 5 Carlison "B 26, gossibly the Gulf Nuuber 7

Ramsey "B, which would be perforated about four feet, three feet

would have a IO—foot set of perforations approximately 15 feet
below the proposed --

9 neferring To ILxnibit Number Four, thils penciiled line,

“

is that the correlated wark?

ne is ihe same warik as on the

ke

A The pencilied i
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Drinkard top of the pay as to the Wumber 5 tiiwberly.

Q And that is the proposed top as the correlated mark in
tne Wimberly well, is that cofrect?

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, can you point, or can you determine,vas shown on
Exhibit Nuwber Four, the approximate number of wells that will’
require expeption if you used the mark that the Commission Staff.
has heretofore accepted in the Wimberly --

A It would be. just a matter of counting them. The present
Commission point is approximately 5858 on the Aﬁerada 5 Wimberly,
and lining that up here, we could count then the number of wells
that go above this line, the Drinkard wells that go above btals
line. Do you want me to count them?

Q All right.

A It would be one, two, three, four, five, six, seven, eig]
nine, ten, eleven, twelve.

Q So that your conciusion is that based on these two
exnibits, particulariy Exhibit Number Four, that picking a top of

the Drinkard pay zone on the basis of the Cowmission's heretofore

3,

accepted figure would affect tuelve wells, whereas picking the top
on the basis of the correlated marii you have recommended heretolor

in the Amerada VWimberly would afiect three wells, is tnat correct?

A Yes, sir,

§_.J
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|

talking about ?

is it sound to have the %top of one pay, or rather the bottom of
one pay be the top of another pay?
A . No sir, I don't believe so.

MR. PAYNE: Because then yOU'have no impermeable barrier

bégg;éﬁwghéréémﬁégwéga;géé of supply, is that;right?
A In ihis case, yes sir.

MR. PAYNE: Now, assuming %hat we still used the present
tops and operators who had perfofated in intervais not s0 recognizf
nad to squeeze off; would these wells then becowe uneconomic to
operate?

A i I am not qualified to answer that, sir.

MR. SKRABACZ: Are these top allowable weils that we are

MR, PAYNE: HMaybe we can get to that later.

MR. SKR4BACZ: I would 1like to help Hr. Lakson out, or
just explain the econowics of --

MR, UTZ: Are you goling to testify a litt}e later?

MR. SKRKBACZ: No, 1 would like ©o answer that question.

MR, PAYNS: Vell, we can get to that 1atér, ant nave you
sworn in ds a witness, iy. Skrabacz.

(IR, SKAABACZ: KAy,

iR, PAYNE: Thank you, that's 211,

MR, UT4: Are there other questions of Thoe witness:

] My, sakson, e voint which you sheow on your =xni

nper

-
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Two as the OCU Top of ©he Drinkara at 50>u, 15 tnat polnt
correlative across this area?
4 In my opinion, 1t 1is not.

Q -In other words, you can't go to the logs of each well an(

establish where the top of the Drinkard is, determlined by this saws

marker?
A That is correct, I cannot do it.
Q Can you establish the point that you have picked at

5784 on the logs of each of those wells. or do you have to refer
back to the Tubb warker, which is a coupie ér three nundred feet
above?

A I believe that the point that we have proposed is

reasonably well correlated across the field.

Q And it can be determined in each of the logs of the wellf
A~ Yes sir, with detailed correlation, it can be done.

MR. NUTTER: That'!s all, thank you.

MR, UTZ: Are there any other guestions?

MR. RUNYON: I have another one. - Is that point that
you picked, roughly, say correlative to what is called the top of
the Drinkard in the Dr»inkard pocl, another Drinkard pool? I am
concerned With estaoiishing the top which is already picked in
cther pools. Now, in fthe Drinkard pool, oil pool, or shall wve
say the Tubb pool itsel?, Tubb gas pool, 225 feet below the top
of the Tubb, does not estabiish the top of tne Drinkard, and the

find that

F~i

Drinlkard top in itself as piciced is much lower, and
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tThis polnt can be corrvelated scome 20, 206 feet plus or winus to
this pool, and I was Just at that distance, and of course I will
admit tﬁét at one point sometliwmes it is hard to find, but on the
electric logs, or radioelectric logs, there are somé problems in
picking that specific point or whére you have iInduction ldgs or
electric logs, I admit that it 1s quite difficult, but what I was
getting at, can you_establishva poinﬁ in each pool as the top of‘
the Drinkafd, and yet in another pool have a different pick for tn
top of the Drinkafd Formatipn?m
A We are not attempting to pick a top of the Drinkard, we
are attempting to definé the limits of the Drinkard pay zone. W
MR. RUNYON: I misunderstocd. In other words, I was
under the 1ﬁpression that you were picking this 225 feet as the
top of the Drinkard.
A No, sir.
MR, UTZ: 1Mr. Seth?

RECROSS EZAMINATION

BY MR. SETH:

Q Why did you pick that point as the top of the Drinkard
pay ZOne, what is the geological reason for it?

A Because we assume that--or the Top of the Tubb, Inm

o

sorry, the base of the Tubb is the top of the Drinkard pay zon

In other words, the Tubb iwmediately overlies the Drinkard, and if

AL+

we define the pase of the Tubb pay zone, we then automatically define

D Y

the top of the Drinkard

<
(@]
o
<
N
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o
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G If 1t 1s Giic bottom of the Tubb, then 1t 1s the Tap of
the Drinkard Fofmation, re‘gérdleSs of whether it is a pay zone or
not, isntt i¢?

A I'm staying away from referring to the top of the Drinka
or the base of the Tubb, I'm referring to it only as pay zones.

o It is the top of the Drinkard Formation, though, is it
not? Isn't that what Mr. Nutber asked you?

A No, sixr,

Q  The bottom of the Tubb is the top of the Drinkard, isn't
it, or is there something in bétween?

A I don't understand what ydu're driving at.

Q If it is the bo‘cbom of the Tubb Formation, then it 1is

also the top of the Drinkard, isn't it-

A Yes, siv.

Q Regard less of whéther or'not it is the pavy zone or not?
A Yes, sir. |

Q Now, 1is this marker or whatever you choose to call it, 1

that a dense zone in the formation or is it not?
A Not always; now, 1it's Just a correlative point that we
are able to carry across,

a] Now, does~-where is there a dense zone in this area, UO

ct

your knowledge, The center of the field at the present time, the
cenver of tThe Drinkard?

A To ny Knowledge, there is no dense zone that is correlat]

T

Lve

over the whole field,

=
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[ Well, 1s there one thatls fTalrly well developed foward
the center of the field®
A I believe I can't answer that.
Q You don't know whether there;is or not, is that right:
A That's right;

D

Does your~Exhibit”Number Four, does th;t inplgde,all

cf the wells that Mr. Runyon inquired about, your Exhibit Four?

A I believe so; yes sir, I believe 1t does.
Q@  Yoes it include the 8-B, Guif 8-B Well, do you know,

would you determine whether 1t doces or not?

A I'11l have to check that. ©No sir, itfs reéently complete
8 Gulf Rawmsey is not on this chart. |

Q Does it include the Anderson-Prichard 5-DB Buffington

Well, Section 197

041

ehari,

A No 3ir, it’s not on thi
Q Would fewer exceptions be created if you raised the %op

of the Tubb, in other words, combine the two zones?

A No siv, I velieve there would be more Qiolations.

] Is that just an offnand opinion?

A That's just an offhand opinion, yes siz,

G You dontt know whether there would be or not, for sure?
A Thatt s rignt.

] What aboub wells with porosity cxistbting across thls

marker that you choose to use, or the dividing iine?

A Wnat was that again?
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Q What about wells Lhat cucountce poOrosity across This
dividing line that you have recomuended here, would you require,

permlt any further ciceptions, permif perforations across this

zone in the future if porosity is encountered across them?

A  For wells in the future?

3 Yes, sir.

A Well, my personal opinion is no., -

e There are some, a number of undeveloped 1oc$tions,,are

there not, in the area?

A Yes, sir,

A It is gossible'in these locations that porosity will be
encountered more or less.continuous across the dividihg line, is ¢t
not correct?

MR. BLSHNEiL: Excuse me, Mr. Seth,:are you asking if
this wltness has any objection to exceptions being granted without
né%ice of hearing on those or -

MR, SETH: The point has apparently, as near as ILcan
determine, this dividing line is nct based on any definite
geologlcal situation, this is‘an arplisrary polnt. HNow, if thatis
it, obviously we are going to have tThe possibility that Tuture
wells will have porosity azross this point, jow, what would you
recommnend be done about future wells if this condition exists?

By
¥

den't nave any recommendations as to

(@]

)

MR, BUSHNELL:

uture wells. Iy answer ©

o
1

[@)

tnaat would be that if an opera

found any --

hat




—_—

- .l a__...l '

Lo

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

Inc.

’

PRONE CH 3-6691

PAGE 25

Mit, SETH: No, [ am asking the witness.
MR, BUSHNELL: I don't think the witness is quaiiflied
to answer that questlon because that's a procedural point and not

~a geological point,

Q (By Mr. Seth) Would you answer, if you can?
A I agree with Mr. Bushnell.
] Does your selection of this point have any, give any

consideration to the existence of water above or below iy Mc. Laks

A No sir, it does not.

Q No consideration to the appearance of water?
A No, sir.
Q If you should, if the Comwission should move this top

of the Drinkard and include stringers in existing wells that have
not been perforated, would you, as a prudent operator, expect that

these would have to be perforated also to protect the correlative

rights?”?

A I am unable %o answer that one also, it!s a procedural
guestion.

Q For what reason don't you understand it?

MR, BUSHNELL: He doesn't understand the correlative

rights situation. I don't know that 1 dco either,
o] (By Mr. Seth) Assume that you had a well that had a
stringer whnich is presently above the toeop of the Drinkard; you

wove the top of the Drinkard upward tc include this stringer., VWou

you recommend to your cowpany that they can ge in and perforate

pn ?
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at that stringer?

A That would depend on how long the stringer was ané what
the electric log showed,

Q Well, do‘you think this situation is likely.to come aboug
by reason of moving the dividing line upward or downward?

A I don't know.

Q You don't know whether it would or hot?

A I donit know if it would or not.

Q Do you have any wells where you have stringefs directly
above the present dividing line?

A What kind of- stringers?

< Just a minute. Do you have4a log in your Number 3
Wimberly? | |

A No sir, not with we.

MR, BUSHNELL: Mr. Seth, we can get one with a ten-minute

recess.
MR. SETH; Thatis all rignht.
8] (By Mr. Seth) I hand you here a cross section that
inciudes your Nuwber Y4 Wimberly, your Huwber > Wimberly; now, if

op of the Drinkard is woved upward, it will include in the

the top ol
Drinkard several stringers in the Number I Wimberly, will it aol?
a You are referring to tnis stringer?
o) Those two, yes sie, thoseg tguld be included, wWould thoey
ot
A Tney would ve included, yes sir,




L
1

- L : R ' PAGE 27

[
it ————
‘\"‘——\,‘_ R] A)
! Q Now, woulg JOu recomnerd o von Your management that tnose‘BF
-y

REE perforated ?

§ - L | .
g A Without detailed Sample study ang Wlthout evaluation of
:x; .
[ . _ the electrig log, I am unabie %o 58y so at the present time,
. 2 . .
; » : . -

e . - P [ )

) g Q And the sape question on Number Three, yoy hawve a

o ] similar problem there, do you not ¢

a : :

A Yes sir, the same answer,

Q Now this nroblem Will ocecur thfou~hout the fielq,

wouldn't you expeet it uO, as a geologist

<
[
Py
)
)
N
- F -»
o @ A I€'s just 1iable to, yes sir, it coulg happen,
- &
E: Q It's -
- g
.T 5 A It's specula tion.
- - .
], Q Referring now tc the Number 9 ﬂimberly, You have g
e = ' ‘
o & ‘Similar probien there do you not?
- ] N
. £3] A Yes, sir.
— E
- :E Q Then you can expect it as a POSsibility throughout the
; N : ‘
,: fleld?
— E: o A Yes, sir,
R ¢ :
- X Py - v - 5
{ X o] That being tihe tase, both yourseis and other operators
_ = Will be faceqd With thne decision of whether or not to perforate
3 these additional st; ngers
H
-t
— < A Yes, sigp,
o~ And it 1g also JOssiblie that g nusber o2 themp Wili have

to be perforated in accordance With your operational practices,

isn't that correct:
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A I the striungers argwcom‘r.ieﬁgial, yeés siv,
Q You are thereby forcing other operators by your
o recommendation to spend additional funds on these wells to take
| - ' - care of this situation which you have created, is that correct?
P 3 |
it >
: iy A If the stringers that you refer to are commercial, yes
e ST R '
, i QS g sir. ‘~
I = - ’
£ Q I would like to hand you another log and ask you if you i
p i m" i
{ - &2 would please pick your marker. I hand you this log here that's :
- ~ _ A
2 AB Coates “C!" 23 of Tidewater, Section 24, would you pick it on
- = : , :
o @) this log?
- O
o < A Without proper correlation and close traverse, I would
- oy
. B~ s s . o s
: - e be unable to. I can do it by getting my logs in here and dolng 1itl,
. - :
A but by just looking at this log, I am unable to do so.
- 4 Q And why is that, why is that?
S 5 o )
f [a A Picking the point requires detailed correlation.
S~ |
] e :g 2 You can't pick 1t from the logs by --
: '
Es A Not by visualinspection, no sir.
e ,q
[ E: o 2 Then 1t is wnotning that occurs in the particular welil
i [~ A
B % .. . ) s . \ .
} . ~ % bore that is indicated by elther electric--Dy electric logs that
o Fﬂ z
‘ R i the other operators can use to picic it then, is that rightt
i § A No sir, I believe the point can be correlated py detaillegd
2
. - -t
L < correlation across the field,
s ] But any operator rom a particular welil, frowm a parti-
i .. . .y . N b i
: culayr log can'tt pick it, is that right:
A No, it has ©to be correlatcved, ana it Y.
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) Why do you say
A Becauge I kvow

the point,
Q Would You logyk
after yoy have looked at

A L cannot pick ¢

correlation.

Seen thig log before >

You canig do

it

i1f you haven'¢ Seen it

it requires detaijiegq Correlatjopn to picy

Q You testirieg that it was g Correlative point throughout

one ig not. . Now, ip that

2

or Correiated Vith egssa thfough

A If you nave the log, it Can be o
field,

o Now .

4 /ith detaiieg correlatzoo, L
fieiq,

is the case,

I at dO QU mnean b detallca g i
d
\‘\__,_\\\

and algo testified chial the Presen

¥hy canit you oieck i¢ from
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unders?tapd théﬁ.

A By starting--well, for instance, if we start with the
Amerada 5 Wimberly, talke the log that we have used for reference a
correlate adjoining logs, you arrive at tne well in guestion, they
can be correlated.

Q How far is this well, the log of which you have before y
from the Number 5 Wiwmberly, Jjust approximately”
| A WOuldvyou point the well on the wap forAme, please?

Q On Section 24, 330 feet from the south and east corner
of Section 24,

A Is that a very recent coﬁpletion?

Q@ Yes: it is were located at that point, how far is it Tro

your well you use as a veference point, just approximately?

A It's a 1ittle over & halr a mile.
Q And would it need detailed correlation study to be able

to pick 1it, althougn it's tThat clcse to your --

A Yes, sir.

=

(4

Q Why is that, is that an unusually difficul? situation,
is this an unusuzl situvation we have or what is the reason for ﬁha
A Well, there's no reason other than to be sure of the
point, why il takes detailed corrvelaltion to do 1.

MR, SETH: I think that!s 8ll we have, iir., bxamioer.
MR, UDY:  You mean by that, lir. Lakson, that there are

o

alike, in order to differentiate between tnew and the proper one,

hd

imilar points on the individual log wailch actualily look consideradly

L
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you need’correlation from numerous other logs:
A Yes, sirc.
z,’ ‘ MR, UTZ: Mr. Kastler?
MR, KASTLER: Bllil Kastler vepresenting Gulf, v,

Lakscn, from your studies in this watter, isn't 1t loglcal to assupe

Wthanghqucase involved a single oil poel? In other words, have

i
PHONE CH 3-6691

you found any evidence to suggest that ths Justis-Tubb and Justis-

Drinkard are in fact one oilgnol?-"

A I have no information either way on that; I couldn't

prove it, I couldn't disprove it.

i

L

MR, KASTLER: That's all.

.

f2

MR, UTZ: Are there other questions?

.

EXAMINATION BY *R. NUITER:

: - Q Mr. Lakson, in response to some questions regarding your
A
f Exhibit Four which wou introduced a while ago, I think you said
o . ,
-+ _ - - .
I - there were twelve wells that would be an exception if e iimiis

1

were picked in the sawme wanner as presently picked, isn't that

correct?

1
DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

S
x 3, ol
i ' A . Yes, that's right,.
e 3 o
z Q What did you do to determine that, Mr. Lakson, you got
3 the proposed top of the Drinkard pay warked on your exhibit, corre¢t?
g | ]
. < A Yes.
Q And ther you came down seventy-four from that and drew

o a line across there:l

a Neo sir, the COCC point on the log 1s as close as we can
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___Mﬂﬁ______._____w—._,_;-.,______,_,_.- e
Goloprmine frow Lhe Starr of the Commission, and we derived the T4
teet by using that point after we have established the proposed

gop of the Drinkard pay. ( ;

- Q Yes, sir; well now, 1in your yimberly Number 5, your

proposed top of the Drinkard pay is T4 reet above the top of the

Drinkard as picked by the 0CC at the present time, correct?

A Yes, sir.

Q So you hadn'® picked the top of the Drinkard pay as

described by the 0il Conservation Ccmmissicn on Exhibit Four,

have you, but you nad plcked the top of the Drinkard pay as
Amerada proposes it, you had it marked that vay on your Exnibit

Four?

A Yes, sir.

Q 1je1l then, now did you draw that line across there to show
the top of the Drinkard pas as picked by the 011 Condservation

Commission a while ago when you drew the 1ine?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

A I just set it up against Exhibit Three, I belleve that's
the one.
S
x .
R Q Which is the 1log of what well?
; :',
z ) .
- A The log of &tne Amerada Number 5 uimberly.
2
3 Q and then you drew the line across the --
2
< A T did not draw & 1ine, I Jjust vent across the existing
wells there.
o ind the line 74 feet across vould pe identical at each

one of the wells, would it not?

e ——— e
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"1s that correct?

A Yes sir, tnat is true.

But that isn't liltely to nappen?

A It is not 1ikély to happen, no sir,

Q So it would be impossible to say that there would be

-l

twelve exceptlions without having the logs of each of the wells,

A That 1s right, yes sir.

Q Now, would you recount the wells that crossed your
dotted iine that you proJectéd and see 1if there are actually
twelve of them? I couhteéfthem, sir, and I didn't get twelve,

and I Just wondered iﬁ you would recount them.

A All right, do you have the log on the Number 5 VWimberly?

Q Yes, sir.

4 T stinl count, come up wWith twelve, sir.
Q Do you?

A Yes, sir.

Q Very good. Now, Mr. Lakson, I want to ask you a couple
of questions regarding the characteristics of the fluid produced
from the upper zone of the Tubb pool and the {luid produced from

the lower zone; what are the gravities of those fluids?

A I am unable to answer that, sir,

o Do you know anything about the GOR's of the two pools?

A Ho sir, I do not.

) And you stated that as far as vou knew, therc wasn't
any actual physical separation in the 1mpermeable barrier 1line
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between the two pools?
A As far as I could determine no; from any evidence that

we have existing, why I was unable to determine that there was a

separation between the two pools.

Q Will anyone testify for Amerada as to what the reservoir|

characteristics are, the bottomhole pressure, the fluid tharacter-

istics, the GOR's and such information as that?

MR. BUSHNELL: We didnmn't intend to pdt on an englneering

witness, but we can if you would like us %o, Ms.fNuttér;

MR, NUTTER: I think that information wmay be pertinent
to determine whether it is in fact one pool and‘to get thé grav%ty
and the GOR. I pelieve that's all; thank you,;sir.

MR. RUNYON: I may not require--did you make a microlog
study of the pool itself, say in relation to céshic éévglopmenﬁ,
perhaps on the edge d the pool in relationshipgto across the
pool, the high particles of the structure and the--in other wofds,
did you make a microlog study to determine how:porosity developmen
was encountered across the pool? |

A I have not made a detailed study of it, no sir, over

ct
o
(0

whole pool.
MR, RUNYON: What is the gas structure in the Tubb pool

development or the oll developmeny in relation to your structure?
A L can't answer that at the preseny tine,

MR, UDZ: - Are there other cuestionst

MR. PAYNE: Mr. Lakson, 1o the ceventullity cawe about

ct
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that Mr. Seth mentioned, in other words, if you increase tﬁe
vertical limits of the Justis-Drinkard by 4 feet, other operators
find that they have stringers in that 74 feet, commercial stringeﬁ

and they perforate them, "do you;feel there's golng to be any

‘greater ultimate recovery from either one or both of the pools

involved?
MR. BUSHNELL: I think that's another engineering questi
MR, PAYNE: I don't think so0; a geologist can testify
as to engineering questions and vice-versa. |

MR. BUSHNELL: I'm afrald he can't, but --

A I have no opinion on that, sir.

-

{iR. BUSHNELL: Can you arswer that qwestion, Hr,

axson?
A T have no opinion on that question.
MRk, PAYNE: ©Now, lMr. Lakson, are ybu fapiliar Wit
development in both of these pools, generally? |
A In general, yes sir,
MR.'PAYNE: Now, the Drinkafd pool, the Justis-Drinkard
poocl is more fully developed than the Justis-Tubb, is it not?
A Yes, sir,
IR, PAYNE: Do you think that if the vertical limits
of the Justis-Drinkard were increased by (4 feet, that it might
nave an adverse erfect on further development in the Justisz-Tubb?
A I see nc reason wWny it_would.

MR, PAYNE: leli, 1s your wmain producing body actually

Pn.

ou

in tne Drinkard, The wmain pgay zone of the Doinkard, is that wnat y
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generally shoot(for in this arvea:
A I doé't understand what you're driving at.

MR. PAYNE: Well, never wind. That's all, thank you.

MD"iUTZ: Are most of the wells drilled in ta 5 area

drillea for the Tubb pay orithe*Drinkard pay?

A I am unable to 848y so. You have so many pays in the

PHONE CH 3.689)

field that 1t is hard to tel1 which one they are going for, you

have deeper horizons,

MR. PAYNE: The Tubb is essehtially a number of
stringers, isn't it, rather than being a main pay body like the
Justis-Drinkard is?

A Yes sir, I believe sSo.

MR, UIZ: Are there other questions?

MR. KELLY: Can we have a minute %o askx a questicny

MR, UTZ: VYes.

MR. KELLY: Booker Kelly for Texaco. Are any of the

Y-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

present wells completed in the Drinkard that are in exception to

~

= Commission rules dualed wita the Tubb ¢

;g A Yes sir, I believe there are,

Q MR, KELLY If youmised the 1iy (iU, wouldn't you--vwhat

do you propose for the wells that are an exception to this~

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

A I have no recoumendation to make on it¢.

MR, KELLY: fThat are dualied in 00un tne Drinkard and

the Tubb
A Yes, I couldn't make o recommendation as to what to do with
—— TP ———— L DT T M .
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those at the present tiue.
MR. UTZ: The hearing will be recessed '£il one thirty.
(Noon recess.)

AFTERNOON SESSION

MR, UTZ: The hearing will come to order. [ir. Kelly,
I believe you;were asking questions before the recess.

MR, KELLY: No questions ét this time.

MR. UTZ: Are there other Questions'of Mr,. Lakson?

MR. SETH: May I ask him another guestion? -

MR, UTZ: Yes, sirc.

MR, SETH: Go ahead.

ﬁR. RUNYCON: I wanted to--I think there was a misunder-
standing, at least [ wisunderstood, that I would like to clarify.
I believé that you weve calling the top of the Drinkard pay zone
the top--base of the Tubb pay zone, but not calling it the top of
the Drinkard, is that correct?

A That's correct, yes sir,
MR, PAYWE: What is the difference or distinction? I

one, i%'s zot Lo be the other)

o
¢}

i it's going to

D

=
]
™m
3
.
o}
‘,o
o
@
3
e
jt
b
-
”
I

3

1T itis the base of thie Tubb, it will be under the Drinkard undervr
your definition.
A I don't undersiand what you meaq.
MR, PAYNE: I you call the tou ofAthe pay, or call it

tne vertical limits of the gay the tor of the Dryinkard, as a

oractical matter, if 1t's above the vase of Lhe Tubb, 1t wil

L el o i oAl



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PHONE CH 3.669]

PAGE 58

in the Tubb pool, and 1f itis below that, it would be in the
Drinkard pool? :
A I do not believe that at this point that we piéked it
as the top of the Tubb, or top'of the Drinkard, I'm sorry.
MR. PAYNE: VWhat poolwould the well be completed in-
if it was one feet below the lire you have drawn there?
A Well, the line we have drawn, it would be in the Drinkarg
pool.
MR. PAYNE: So és a practical matter, it Goesn't matter
whether you are callibg this the top of the Dfinkard or calling it
the top of the Drinkard pay or what you are calling it, it woul&

be a Drinkard well if it was below and a Tubb well if it was abovef

A Yes sir, as long as it's applied to this one field.
_ MR. PAVNE: Thank you.

MR, UTZ: Let wme clarify this, please. What you are
saylng is that what you pick as the top of the Drinkard pay in the
Justis pool is not actually the top of the Drinkard formation?

A In my opinion, it is not, po sirc.

MR. UTZ: But you are calling it the Drinkard pay?
A Ve are calling it the Drinkard pay.

MR, ULZ: Okay. Mr. Seth?

AECROSS EXAMINATION

9] Mr. Lakson, the wmore of these little stringers that vou

take out of the Tubb, the less desirable the Tubb will be as a pool
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or field, 1s that not true?
A I havei't wade a detailed enougnh study of the Tubb
itself to answer that queStion.
Q Well, Just as a matter of logic, the more you take away
from 1t, the less desirable.it bécomés?
TA” That's a reasonable assumption.
;Q - And the greater distance that you go up into the, why
the less desirable the Tubb<will be as a separate pool?
A Yes sir, it'g reasonable to assume so.
Q Why donft you take all of the Tubb then, wouldn't that
be a more practical solution? |
A Take =~

Q@  Why not move the top of the Drinkard pay zone, as you

call it, to the top of the Tubb and just have one zone, wouldn't

thafybe a --
| A That would be a solution, yes sir; that would be a
solution,
Q That would be a better solution than T4 feet,.wouldn't i
A I don't know.
G If you did that, would you avoid having any wells that
would be needing exceptions?
| A If the Justis, Tubb aﬁd Drinkard were classified as one
horizon, there would be weils in there that would reguire ex-
ceptions, yes sir,

8 viny 1s this?

<

k7
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A Becuase there are wells on the same 4O that are pro-
ducing from'therDrinkard and from the Tubb.
Q You meanvsomg surface exceptlons, you don'é mean any

veftical 1imit exception, is that right, no vertical 1limit ex-

‘ception, all the exceptlons would be onh proration unit exceptions,

is that right?
A Yes, sir.

MR. PAYNE: If you accepted Mr. Seth's proposal, wouldn!
the’operator with a well on each, in each pool on the 40 end up
with only half of an allowable, hall as much as he has now?

A It would be reasonable to assume so, yes;
MR, PAYNE: Now, are thefe any wells in these two«pools
that are dually completed, some dual completions in both poolis?
A No, sir.
MR. PAYNE: None at present?
A No, sir.

MR. PAYNE: Thank you.

MR, Ur'Z: HNr. Porter, d4id you have a question?

MR, PORTER: No, sir.

MR. UTZ: Any other questions? If there are no further
guestions, the witness may be excused.

IR, BUSHNELL: I have tvio or three questions on re-
direct I would like toc ask,

MR, UTZ: All right, sir.
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v REDIRECT BXANINATION

BY MR. BUSHNELL:
o ) Mr. Lakson, you testified this morning, I think, or
i - = maybe I wmisunderstood, and you were asked 1f there were any dual
%ij g completions and you sald yes, that is on the assumption of duallinF
éqj é the Tubb pay and the Driniard pay. Now,’are thefe any dﬁals,
3 | any well dually completed in the Tubb and the Drinkard as such?
;:? A No, sir.
;Jj;' Q But there are tﬁgg wells bﬁ tuo different tracts that
:'d are completed, isn't that right? |
é ? R\ ¥es, sir. ’
~137 G Now, can the top of the Drinkard pay in the Justis be
| - so picked that 1t would not affect one or more wells?

A No. sir. .

@ Why 4did you plck this point?
A I picked the point because it was correlative with the
defined 1limits of the Tubb and as so designated in the Humble

Number 20 State ¥S."

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

S
. g 4] And do you have any objection to throwing the Tubb and
§ the Drinkard together?
%' g A No objection.
i . - 2 G Did you pick the top of the Drinkard pay because you

felt that the Commission had in the past treated these as two

separate sources, is that rightv

A Yes, sir.




g
:

A Yes sir, as of the date this was prepared.

MR, UTZ: 4And the only twin wells I see on this are the
West States in the south half of the southeast in Sczetion 25, is that

correct?

.
L
- o v PAGE U2
E Q And 1s 1t true that you have no evidence that they were |
g separate sourcess
o A That's right.
D otead
| -
; - - 4] As a matter of fact, you have no evidence that they are
L : common ?
- (¥
L S s A That's right.
e : B . 3
O ~ Q Will, in your opinion, based on the study and the exhibits
hed >
€3]
- &2; you have offered as of the date that they were prepared, will puttfing
l; i k ) o - - . . 2 :
= o the top where you recommend 1t affect fewer wells than it would if
R |
i P! the top were picked at the 5858 interval in the Number 5, Amerada
—_ O :
. z Number 5 Well?
- My
e~
- e A Yes, sir,
RS | ,
Ea MR. BUSHNELI: That's all the gquestions I have,
_ RS MR. UDZ: Mr. Lakson, does Exhibit One indicate ali the
" Eﬂ wells in both the Justis-Tubb and Justls-Drinkard?
-
1]
.
3
e
S
o
)

a There are four UQ-acre units in the southwest quarter--

southeast quarter, I'm sorry, of Section 25.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

- MR, UI'Z: Yes, sir; are there other questions?
MR, NUTTER: Hr. Lakson, just as & practical matter, woulld

you agree with an observation that it appears that wost of the Tubp

wells are on the flanks of tne pool and that most of the Drinkard
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% ; “wells appear to be on the crest ol tne structure, so Lo speak?

[ - :

. A Yes sir, that's reasonable. i

o MR, NUITER: Thank you.

‘ - _ MR. UTZ: Any other questions? The wltness may be

iorot &

1 H °

§ o ; excused,

- s '
0 . Z (Witness excused.) = - 2
- S » ,
- ~ MR. BUSHNELL: I have another witness to be sworn in. : -
ot o ‘ - PETR B
— Lgﬂ; MR. UTZ: Mr. Payne, will you swear the witness, please?

: % g
~ : (Witness sworn in.) :
= = ,

P e A, E. SNYDER

L L?b a witness, called by and on behalf of the Applicant, having first
- — : ~ 1
- E been duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows: :
I
L
- E DIRECT EXAMINATION
<4 =
L < - BY MR. BUSHNELL:

;""!é : % 153 Would you state your name and place of residence?
- ~

- E A A, E. Snyder, I live at 'Hobbs.

:i '

F g G Employed by Amerada as an engineer, is that right?

0 2 : A Yes, sir.

H o

m ol |

B < % Q Have you testified before this Comwmission in prior

- K

QR £ | hearings in that capacity?
= g :
é A Yes, sir.
2

C 2 e Are you acquainted with subject matter of this appli-

cation, the extent that you have made study of certain source
material?
- A Yes sir, I have.
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Q And have vou made a study of bottomhole pressure data
in the two zones here we have been talking about in the Justis?

A Yes, sir.

Q And what did you generally find wlth reference to the
bottomhole pressure data?

A I found generally that these pressures were scattered
in both zones; initial pressures fﬁ the wells were pretty well
scattered, and all of the pressure information I could gather, I
could draw no conclusive evidence that the pools are one common
source or that they are two common scurces.

M) Did you find variation of bottomhole pressure between
wells In what is commonly called the Drinkard pay zone?

A Yes, 3ir,

Q

"

And‘did you find variation of pressures between wells
within what 1is commonly called the Tubb pay zone?

A Yes sir, I did.

Q Now, did you make any study of oil-gas ratio tests?

A Yes, sir.

Q And what did you generally {ind -1 that?

A I found the same thing to be true, that there was a wide
variation in ratios in each of the zones, and again, I had to arri
at the conclusion that it 4id not definitely substantiate one commg
source or two common sources,

o) Have you wmade a study of the variation of gravigy --

A Yes, sizr.

Ve

-
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a) ~-anmong Lthe wells and hcetween pools?
A Yes, sir.
o And what did yoh find %there?
A The sawe thing was true there, the grayity from the two

zones, the way they are completed now from each zone, varled about

hree degrees API, from about %6 to 39.

<t

Q That differential was arrived at between wells within
each pool? ’
A Yes.: sir.
MR, BUSHNELL: That's all the questions I have.

EXAMINATION BY MR, UTZ:

] I take it then that your conclusion frem this study that
youﬂhave just recited is that for all practical purposes, this is
one pool probably communicated through the well bores, would that
be -~

A I could not definitely conclude that. The information
as compiled, there was quite a wide variation of ranges of all of
these things in anyone of the zones, andjfgtalso varied between
the two, so actually I could arrive at né\definite conclusions
as to whether they &ould pe one or two,

xa) Can you state what your range of pressures was in the
Tubb?

A In the Tubb zone, in Decewber of '59, we had a number of

wells that were completed along about that time, and we had initia

pressures taken on thew. The highest pressure taken in the Tubb

:
‘;
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was about 2695, 2595 pouhdﬁf
Mﬁ} NUTTER: Are these pressures all at sub sea datum?
;A 2700 subsea; 2595,Aand the low pressure taken §uringﬁ
the samé month in the Tubb was about 2190. .
?Q (By Mr. Utz)  How abbut the Drinkard zone?

“A  The:Drinkard zone had a number of wells that had initial

pressures right around 2600 pounds plus or minus a iittle bit,régé“m
we went there down to a low of 2325 pounds.

- Q Were any of these pressure differentials--these are
botébmhole bombs ?

i A Yes s8ir, the Drinkard preséure was taken at a minus 2800
subéea; a huqdred feet lower than the Tubb.

Q Do you have the same information on GOR's?

A I don't nave that--let me see, these are gas-oil ratio
tests that I took from the Commission files in the Hobbé office on
gaéioil ratio forms submitted by the‘various operators, anything
that was classed as Tubb, or the weils that are carried as un-
designated Tgbb, 15 completions there, I find one well with a low
gaé—oil ratio, the lowest of all is 421, the maximum gas-oil ratio
reported on these tests was 7,708.

Q And from the Drinkard?

A From the Drinkard, I have a gas-oil ratio of 321 as a
low comgcared with 17,6C0 as a high. I doubted this 17 €00, it was

on Gulf's well Buffington Number 4 located in 13,25,37, Unit N, I

| believe that they nave done a consideravle amount of work on that
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'well, and possibly with the idea that it may be, may have been

coming from other zones, they squeezed and re—pefforated,and worked
with 1t several other times. The next highest ratio I have not
counting that one is 3,464,
Q How aﬁout tiie gravities in the two 2zones, do they vary‘
much? | |
A The gravities, [ didn't make a taublation of those, 1
checked thém in the engineering committee reports. The gravities,
as repcrted from runs there, they ranged from,36 through 39 on both
zones.
MR. UTZ: Are there other guestions of the witness?
Mr. Kelly?
MR. KELLY: Would the perforations in the Tubb interval
complete the record interval?
A In a matter of speaking, the time that we are talking

about that-We would like to complete any oil reservoir pracfically,

it prObably would not. If'we were talking on geologlic time or

something where we had plenty of time, it probably would. Of cours
none of us have time to wait on the money to come back to us.
MR. KELLY: It would have the same effect on the reverse
relationship, perforations in the Drinkard interval?
A That would be my conclusion, yes sir.
MR, UTZ: Dc you nave a question, #r. Nutter?
MR. NUTTER: Mr. Snyder, what is the current top

allowable for the Drinkard pcoli?
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oy

A oL,
MR. NUTTER: And how about the Tubb?
A I believe it's 44 also.
MR. NUTTER: Now, did you make a study of the productioh

history of the wells in here and determined how many of them are

‘bapable of making top allowable as compared to marginal pro-

Huction?

A No, I did not; I have that information on the Tubb, but

hot on the Drinkard.

MR. NUTTER: Could you tell me on the Tubb what the
percentage of the wells is that makes its top allowable? .
A About 60 per cent of the Tubb wells make top allowable.
MR. NUTTER: Specifically, do the Andersbn—?richard wells
in Units I and J of section 25 make their allowable? That would
be the 5-A and the 6-A, I believe.
A The Number 6-A does not make top allowable.
MR. NUTTER: What does it make, please?

.1 During the month of June, it produced 505 barrels.» The
Number 5-A, I believe Number 5-A is a top aliowablé well, it pro—;
duced 1144 varrels in June.

MR. NUTTER: How about the West States wells, sir, in
Section 25, that would be in Units O and P, specifically, that wcdld

% ¥ and the 5-A well in Unit ¢ of --

f=t

Le tho 2-¥ well in Un

A Yes sir, they are top welis, Loy allowable.

MR, FAYNE: The (il Conservation Commission records will

o
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rerIoct Now much Trney producs.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Snyder, do you think, as far as gas-oil

ratios are concerned, that there is as much variation between each
of the zones as there is between the two zones?
A Yes sir, I believe that there's roughly the same com-
parison with any zone as there is between the two zones.
MR. NUTTER: How would you compare the variation between
the zones as petween the zones as far as bottomhole pressure
is concerned?
A - Roughly the same comparison there, too.
MR. NUTTER: And as far as gravity is concerned?
A The same situation there.
MR. NUTTER: It would appear that the two are similar
because of the dissimilarity if nothing else?
A They do appear to be very similar.
MR. NUTTER: Thank you.
MR. UTZ: Other questions?
MR. SETH: In your pressure analysis, you included wells
that are perforated in both intervals as they now exist?
A I am sure that some of those cressures do reflect that.
I don't know whether I got into --
MR. SETH: You didn't separate those?
A I didn't Know where to separate them, is what we're

talking about today.

MR. SETH: Tnat's ali.
: 1

P - T T I

A
g At




’
b vt 1 e SR N L b a7 | oM R % e s o

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-6691

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE S0

—MR. UTZ: Afly questions ol the WIthess?y Thnée WItNess nmay |

be excused.

'(Witness excused.)
MR. BUSHNEILL: I don't think I offered these exhibits,
Three and Four, Amerada Exhibits Three and Four. I woulid like to
40 so now subjeét to the right to withdraw them and have them re-
produced and furnish copies to the Commission.
MR. UTZ: Is ﬁhere objection to the entrance of Exhibits
Three and Fogriihébréhé”fééord? They will oe accepted.

PAYNE: How soon will you be avle to furnish those

3

reproductions, Mr. Bushnell?
MR. BUSHNELL: The first of next week.
MR. PAYNE: All right, sir.
MR. BUSHNELL: That's all the evidence we have to offer.
MR. UTZ: Are there other witnesses in this case?
MR. KELLIHAN: I would like to present a witness on behalf
of Anderson-Prichard.
(Witnéss sworn 1in.)

CHESTER SKRABACZ

a witness, called by and on behalf of Anderson-prichard, having
first been duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, KELLAHIN:

o] Will you state your name, please?

A My name is Chester Skrabacz, S-K-R-A-B-A-C-7Z.




PAGE 51

»
&

FWRom APe you employed and In What posItlon, WP, SKrabadz?

A I am employed as a geologist by Anderson-Prichard 011l

Corporation, Midland Office the past ften years.

.

Q Have you previously testified before this Commission? .

"

A I have.

you-prepared a cross section of the

PHONE CH 3-669)
o

wells which include Anderson-Prichard wells?
A I havet
. MR. KELLAHIN: Would you have that marked as Exhibit
Number One, pleaéo? |
(Thereupon, the documents
were marked as Applicant's

Exhibits One and Two for
identification.)

[}

< iR W A

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Referring to what has been marked as

Anderson-Prichard's Exhibit Number One, will you state what that

RN .

exhibit shows?

A Of the two exhibits I have offered here, the Number One

is a cross section --

Q That's Number One?

MR. UTZ: I believe we have them marked opposite.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

A The cross section is Number Two?

MR, UTZ: Yes,

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

4 And the plat structure map, general reference map is

. b
n is--on the

Number One. To be companiable nere, the cross section

&)}

Exhibit Number One, in green traversing from the Tidewater Number

P 11 el

T6 T Toates in Section 2, and It Traverses Amerada Number 8
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Wimberly 1In Secfion 75, the Anderson-prichard 1-A Carlscn in Sectio
25, Anderson-Prichard 3-A Carison and 4-A Carlson in the same
section, and the mason of the cross section.was to illustrate the
structural condition of the Anderson-Prichard wells. They drop
off roughly 15 to 25 feet»off the Tidewater well. While dropping
of £, extra porosity has been developed just immediately above the
0il Commission Driﬁkard marker. Saturation has been uniform
thrdughout. If you wouldrfer to Anderson-Prichard Carlson 3-a --
MR. UTZ: On the cross section?

A On the cross section, Exhibit Two, you notice the red
designates slightly fair to goéd 0il staining and the little black
blocks in the columnar section has microlog porosity, and then fhe
perforated segment there is the perforation, and és we begin to
fall off structure, we have that extra porosity and staining.
Dufing_tﬁe process of drilling this well, the marker was not set
at the time; in fact, the first time any Drinkard marker was
mentioned was in May of 1960, but we have that one well there and
the Carison 1-A that are across the 0il Commission's Drinkard
marker.

Q (By ﬁr. Kellahin) Does the exnibit likewise show other
markers that have veen picked from time to time?

A Yes; of couprse, on the cross section, Exhibit Number Two,
we had the top of the Tubb marker included, which generally every-
vody agrees on, and on the cross section, you see, "Top of

Drinkard, AP," wnich is the Anderson-Prichard marker for th2
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S0 say btnat Amerada

oy
©
ck

Drinkard, and immediately--and I wWould 11
and the 0il and Gas Commission picked a marker a few feet lower.

Q And --

A» And also on a pencil is the proposed TH-feet extension
that would be founqwin the Amerada Number 5 Wimberly mentioned in
the previous-testimony, the pencili marker,that would be approxi-
mately the zone in pencil.

Q Are you in agreement with the testimony which was offered
by Amerada, that 1tsvproposed marker is one that can be correlated?

A Generally, 1 agree vefy much. |

Q And do you recommend the same marker as has been proposed
by Amerada?

A I would.

Q Have you made any investigation or check of the wells
in this ares, M:». Skrabacz?

A "I have made a check in our Swn Wwells, in the Anderson-
Prichard wells and the Atlantic wells in ¢the south half of section
25. The Drinkard production is all under allowavle, the Carilison
1-A was‘producing in June 24 barrels a day, the Carlson 2-A is
25 barrels a day, the Atlantic Number 1 Carison is producing
22 barrels a day ocut of the Drinkard, and the Numecer 2 well is
producing 17 barrels a day out of the Drinkard. In my opinion,
that south part of the field is approacning under-commercial pro-~

duction.

Q Do you have any units on wnich wells have Deen completed
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zone?

A Yes, and in theﬂnor:h nalf of the southeast quarter of
Section 25, the Amerada Number--I mean Anderson-Prichard Number 6-A
and 5-4 between "40Q" have opened up the Tubb and the Drinkard on
the same 40, but noft in the same bore hole.

Q Are theré other situations in the pool similar to that?

A West States has two on the south half of the southeast
guarter of Section 25, the Number 2 and 3 Carisons.

Q Now, what is the approximate cost of these welis?

A A dual completion on fop of the Drinkard will vary from

130 to 160 thousand dollars, and I may go on to say, squeezing off

e

a formation that is dually completed may vary from 1C to 25 thousan
dollars because of the drilling out of the various markers and

trouble you may encounter,

Q In the event the Commission does not see fit to raise

%

the limits of the Justis-Drinkard pool, would you ve either com-
pleted in two pools or ﬁave to have excepftions to --

A Well, we would evidently have to have exceptions granted,
we might have to squeeze the two wells that we have on forty, on
forty acres, the north nalf of the southeast quarter of 25.

Q Now, in the event theCommission saw £it to consider this
as one common source of suwply, that is, the D.inkard and the Tubb

zones, and you wWere ithen granted a nalf of an allowable, would that

nave any effect on the economics of thesc wells?

P

}';,'s//‘

' &/
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A 1t would lengthen the payout time, I am sure; however,
I feel that possibly the Tubb is a zone that's more well developed
on tihe flank§, but I think it can be carried across structu?e,
across thehighest part of tne structure, and I think possibly on
top of the étructure where Tidewater and Amerada and Atlantic may
gassier. I am kind of in faver of velieving that there's two
different reservolrs; of course, I am not a reservolr engineer to
back me up.qg that.

Q

%

Do you have any other conclusions that you would like to

state to the Commission, please?

A Well, that was the end right there; any questions, anybody
else?

4] Were Exhibits One and Two prepared by you: or under your
supervision?

LS Yes, they were.

MR. KELLIHAN: I would iike to offer fAnderson-Prichard's
Exhibits One and Two.

MR. UTZ: Without objection, they will be entered into thg
record, |

MR, KEL. IHAN: That completes the direct examination.

EXAMINATION BY MR, UTZ:

8 Mr. Skravacz, on your provocsed Drinkard marke:s that you

sketehed througnh the cross section over to the Carlson 3-A --
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1point.

day?

>

B O

O

--adid you extend that over to the Carlson 4-A?
Yeah, I did on this one here, I slilipped up there.
Would you mark this, please?

Sure, it's about at the last, it's just as a correlation

And your Anderson-Prichard 2-A produced 17 barrels per

25 barrels a day.

252 |

In the month of June, 1960.
And 5—& produced what?

Well, I believe it's a top allowable well out of the

Tubb; I was referring to the Drinkard production in the 2-A.

A

‘Yes sir, so was I; how about the 1-A?

The 1-& in the Drinkard in June, 1960, produced 24 barrel

How about the 6-A in the Tubb?

I didn't check that, sir; 1 know generally our Tubb

wells, which we have approximately nine, are all top allowable

wells.
A

8

%

allowable on both of these 40-acre tracts,

A

Sc you think that 6-A is a top allowable well?

Yes, sir.

Then by combining the pools, you actually would lose an
is that right?

That is right.

ol
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MR, UTZ: Aprg there other questions?
MR. PAYNE: Yes, sir.
EXAMINATION BY MR. PAYNE:
e | Mr. Skravacz, as I understand your testimony, Anderson-

Prichard actually had a top of the brinkard that they had picked
which was different than that picked by the --

A 01l Commisslon.

Q —-orHAmerada?

“A  Correct.
rQ Now, what led you t§ believe now that the top that you
have picked was wrong and it should be ergsed?

A The top that I have picked?

Q Yes, that your company héd picked as the top of the
Drinkard?

A Well, as I say,; the firsﬁ Drinkard marker that had veen
menticned was in May of 1960, previous to then everybody was using
their own Drinkard marker, and that's when this was changed on my
map to conform with the May, 1960 meeting, wnich was indefinite,

a Drinkard marker has never been established, every company uses
their own marker, and --

Q And then your company nad a marker?

A Yeah.
o Well, you now don't think that shouid be the marker any
more?

A I believe wnat Amerada is progosing to do nere, identifyi
2

<

ng
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a long top to increase the vertical limites In the Wimberly Numoer

to T4 feet from their marker at--what is 1t¢, 5884, 5784, is that

5t
rignt? »
MR. BUSHNELL: 5858.
A That being the marker Amerada --

MR. UTZ: N», that's ours, 5784.

A 5784, yeah, I --

Q (By Mr. Payne) If the verticaiklimits are extended 40
Teet, would that require any moré or less exceptions than the Ti4-
foot extensioq? »

A I believe it would be a few more.

Q Are you familiar with the form C-105 that was filed by
Anderson-Prichard on their wells in this area?

A Generally, yes sir, I do not file them myself.

&) I was wondering what they--what pool fthese Carlson wélls,

¢l

are listed and what was picked as the top of the Drinkard.

A As you see them on the crosssection there, that's where
they were picked. I have the logs here Verifyiﬁg all that.

Q Did you list your Carlson 3-A Well, for instance, as a
Justis-Drinkard well?

A Correct,

Q Even thougn it's far beyond the top of the Drinkard as
established by Anderson-Pricnard?

A That is rignht, due %o economic rsasons.

@ Why did you gerforate above the ten of the Drinkard and

®
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stiI1l 11sT It as a JustTis-Drinkard welil?
A Because of the ualform saturation and microlog contlnuityd
MR, PAYNE: Thank you.

XAMINATION BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Skrabacz, if we had logs of all of the wells that
are in this,area on exhibits similar. to this and had the continulty
colored in red on all of those, would youlte able to draw a line

anywhere through that where 1t wouldn't intersect some red? -

A That's right, you'd intersect some red somewhere.

Q In every one --

A That's rignht.

Q Now, on your 2ross section here'béside the logm the

Amerada Wimberly 8, I see a little tiny "A" just below that.

A That's4the tmerada plck for the tor .i the Drinkard, and
the OCC is just below there; I was showing the variations of
Drinkard picks in the past.

8 Several years ago, therc was a Southeastera Hew Mexico
Nomenclature Commitbee that worked a total of various days and
they established what the fop of the Drinkard looked l1ike on a log?

A Well, that's nighly arbitrary at ail times,

Q I was under the impression that several years ago an
effort was made by geologists from all the different companies and

aiso a representative of the 0il Conservation Commission to agree

on wnat the various Toos looked like in the logs, and I wondered

if the Drinkard hadn'it veen estavlished in tnat manner also?
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A I:think génerally 1t was. ‘W

9 Which one of these three is the on2 that was establisheq
by the Nomenclatyre Commiftee?

A Wel/l, I Just don't know offhand,
7 NVQVWFAIMmay be_in.e_rcr, they may not have attembted co
establish the?top of the Drinkardg.

A I really don't know. I know they established a Jalmat

and a Langlimatix, but the Drinkard, 1 don't know. The vertical

MR. PAYNE: You were advised by a representative of the

0il CoﬁServation in Januvary or 1960, however, what We considered

the top of the Drinkarg was, were yoy not?

A That’s right,

MR. PAVNE: Rather, in May?

A Yes,
Q (By Mr. Nutter) When was 3-A perfbrated, Mr. Skrabacz?

A I believe about--well over g JeAr ago. 3-A was pepr-

foratad approximately in August,l959.

MR. NUTTER: Thank yoy.

MR. UTZ: or all the picks that We nave here for the top

cf the Drinkard, the proposed Sc-called Amerads proposed pick

intersects the least number of wells ang thereflore the least nNumber

of perforations, and therefore requires the least numverp of

| €Xceptions, is that correct?
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A That is correct.

MR, UTZ2: Do you suppose that fact would have influenced
the proposed top, that particular --

A I believe it was more possible, but I believé it's more
influeﬁced because its been established in the Humble 20 X, of
trying to get a reasonable Drinkard marker.

MR. UTZ: Other questions?
MR. RUNYON: Again, you said the Drinkard marker, you

mean as a top for the Drinkard such as the Tubb marker, or do you

| mean a pay marker?

A - 1'd say a Drinkard marker, that's what T'd call it.
MR. PAYNE: Even though it doesn't correlate in the
ﬁrinkard pool and other Drinkard perls?
Av It does correlate,.
MR. PAYNE: You can correlate this proposed top of the
i)rinicard, as you call it,wlth other Drinkard pools?
A You can in the Drinkard field and others such as Delahite
and some of the other fields in Hobbs. ’
MR, PAYNE: But you haven't actually tried to correlate
it:to other Drinkard pools? |

A No sir, I tnink in every field you go to, you might have

‘a 1ittle variation to it, depending on the magnitude of the

structure and the thickening and thinning, so I don't believe you
can set one one.

MR, PAYNE: I see,
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MR. UTZ: Any other questions?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. SETH:

Q - If you encounter a zone of continuous porosity which

#braddle your new dividing line, would you advocate that it be per-

forated -
A Neo. -
Q --across the line?

A _‘He are trying to establish a rule right today where the
fewest wé;ls would be perforated. .

Q You saild you did before, although you knew it straddles
thg line. ‘

A Not espedially, 1f we were aware of it in the field, wet
saturation, Wwe would not perforate.

§  Did you pick the iop of theDrinkard by samples, exami-
nation of samﬁles?

A From the Drinkard pay?

Q@  From the Drinkard formation.

A You ecan pick the top of the Drinkard staining, but you
coulédn't pick the lithological changes to speak of, it's all
uniform dclomite.

Q ‘There's no changes of any significance at all?

A The density--are you referring to above, you go from

above your payto dense dolomite, a dolomite that nas porosity and

staining, rich saturation. That's usually the Drinkard pay.
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MR. NUTTER: 1S there a Drinkard formation on & Tubb
formation?
A Welil, its never been established, so we produce from-what

we think is the Drinkard formation and the Tubb-formation separately.

I think there are two different reservoirs..
MR. NUTTER: Is there a lithological change there?
A No sir, generally no. Your Tubb pay iéiin a dolomite --
MR. NUTTER: I am talking about formation now, not pay.
A It's all dolomite. |
MR. NUTTER: The Tubb and the Drinkard?
A That's right, it's a matter of porosity developed, and I
pelieve that the porosity developed in our Carlson 3-A and 1-A are

not present on top of the structure, on the crest of the structure.

MR. NUTTER: That's all.

- o

MR. SETH: Is the Tubb formation generally darker, dilrties:
than the --
A It has sand in it, I am sure; I imagine 1t shows in some
places. You can't tell for sure from --
MR. SETH: Generally speaking, isn't that the case?
A Offhand, I wouldn't be able to answer that.
MR. SETH: You don't know whether it is or not?
A No, sir. |
MR. SETH: Do you find any greater difficulty in using

a different top of the Drinkard in this area than in other areas

| in that part of the State?
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A Well, I belfeve you have difficult& In the Drinkard 1in
all flelds.
MR. SETH: That's all.
MR. UTZ: Other questions? If there are ﬁo other questioTs,

the witness may be excused.

(Witness excuSgd;)

PHONE CH 3-6691

. UTZ: Does that conclude your case, Mr. Kellahin?

. KELLAHIN: That's it, Mr. Utz.

5 8 B

. UTZ: Are there other witneéses in this case?

MR. PAYNE: Mr. Examiner, if Tidewater doesn't plan to
present any testimony, I think I'1ll call Mr. Runyon to supplement
his testlimony of this morning.

MR, SETH: We are not going to put on aﬁy witnesses.

MR. UTZ: You are not going to put mm any wifnesses?

‘MR. SETH: No.

MR. UTZ Willyou call your witness, Mr. Payne?

MR. PAYNE: Mr. Examiner, I would like to ask for a five-

minute recess.

MR, UTZ: We'll take five,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

{Short recess.)
(Witness sworn in.)

JOHN W, RUNYON

a witness, called by and on behalf of the Commission, having first

been duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:
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DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. PAYNE:

Q Will you please state your name, by whom you are employed
and in what capacity?v

A T\John W. Runyon, geolgoist for the New Mexico 0il
Conservation Commissién. | |

| Q Mr. Runyon, have had occasion to make a study‘of the

wells in the area involved in this case, particularly with
reference to the--running Some cross seétion -

A Yes, sir.
(Thereupoh, the document
‘ was marked as NMOCC
Exhibit Number One for
identification.)

Q (By Mr. Payne) Now, referring to what has been designate
as Exhibit One and placed on the board; would you please explain
to the Examiner what that éépicté?

A It is a correlation map inwhich I have three logs on the
cross section, and the one on the left is in the Tubb pool, which
is Humble State "S" Number 20, and in the Justis pool the Amerada
Wimpberly Number 7, and in the Drinkard pool, which is Pan American
State "N" Number 2. Now, I have attempted to show that the Drinkar
or the Drinkard which was picked by most companies 1s very ciose
to the same pick the Commission said»could be correlated across

this area. In the Drinkard, State Humble "S" Number 20, the top

of the Drinkard is picked on the cross section as the top that has

il
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een used Inthat pool as the Drinkard, and In the Amerada well, It
is the same, and over in the Delahite Drinkard, I picked this

marker which correlates across, although in the Delahite Drinkard

- _ pool, to clarify things, the Drinkard is a littlé bit--well, actualhy,
| : it does not produce entirely from the Drinkard. In other words,
J' é the Delahite Drinkard produces from the Tubb formation, the Drinkarfi

formation and the Abo formation and is called the Delahite Drinkard|

In--the Amerada plck I believe was nigher than mine, and it's

picked on this iittle marker where your picks come in here, picked
on this marker, and it varies anywhere from 10 to 30 feet above
the marker which I had picked, and this point would also --

Q Which point are you referring to now, Mr. Runyon?

A This 1ittle point right in here, the -~

Q Is that the Amerada well?

A Yes, Amerada Wimberly Number 7, and it is on the

Humble State "S" Number 20 in the Drinkard pool, but in checking

i

logs in the Drinkard pool, I found that this marker in some cases
disappeared entirely, and therefore, I believe that the pick I

have picked here doesn't change. A cross section shows it is

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

correlative across this entire area and indicates the Justis-
Drinkard, Justis~-Tubb pool, where I had induction logs and electric
C logs to work with, I could pick this top very, very easily.

Q You cannot only point to it,but you have shown it?

A That is correct.

Q Is that true in the pick proposed by Amerada, can you

]
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correlate that from Drinkard pool to Droinkard pool?

A Well, in the case of this, of the Delahite Drinkard, it
1s not shown here above this marker, it}s quite thick, it would
be some, oh, say 30 to 35 feet thick, and in that case, 1t would
;ot be Very consistent, if that ié - |

Q Now, in view of the study that you ﬁave made, Mr. Runyon,
do you have any specific recommendations or general recommendations
that you would like to make to the Examiner and the cdmmission?

A I would like to recommend that theAmerada Wimberly
Number 7 be used as a tight log and that the point 1 havéibickéd on
it be established as the top of the Drinkard marker. |

Q Now, what then happens to such wells as are perforated
above that?

A The wells above, we would still have theAcondifion
existing as we start out. There would still De seven wells
completed’across this line, although 1if some arrangement‘were
made, such as in the Tubb gas pool where you have a factbr of 225
feet below the top of your Tubb as 5eing the ~vertical limits of
that particular pool, there would be no objection, but i would
prefer to establish a top of the Drinkard that I think Qill
certainly correlate all the way across the entire area the entire
area, and it should be used, alﬁhough a proposed vertical limits
to the Justis-Drinkard and the Justis-Tubb certainly should be

considered as such. In other words, some sort of proposal in

which the Jeast amount of wells would be affected.
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[2] Well 1ioWw, do you Aive any recommendations as to wnat to
do with the wells that are affected?
A They would have to be given exception because there is

no point, wheﬁher the top of the Drinkard is picked here or
higher, there's no point in which you canget away from the wells,
s8¢ they would have to be given exception.

Q Either be given exception or required to be squqszed?

A That is correct, and as was noted before, it would create
qﬁite an economic problem to squeeze, and of course the ogiy other
alternative 15 to combine the two pools, but then you have problems|
on where you have four fwin duals completed. f

Q | in‘view of the fact that you @&finitely pick the top of
the Drinkard; I take it that you wouldn't recommendthat any future
exceptions be granted?

A That 1s correct.

Q Do you have anything further you would like to present,
Mf. Runydn?

HA Not at this time, no.
MR, PAYNE: That concludes the direct examination of
this witness, Mr. Examiner.
MR. UTZ: Do you have any exhibits --
MR. ?AYNE: Yes sir, I move for the introduction of 0OCC
Exhibit Number One.

MR, UTZ: Without objection, it will be entered into the

record.
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EXAMINATION BY MR, UTZ:

Q@ Mr. Runyon, according to your‘pick, then we would start
out with seven exceptions, is that right?

A That would be correct.. If you moved--although now from
the zero to fifty feet, I only counted four in my count, and I did
not do mine the way he did and set ﬁp--although I counted and I
could pave missed one or two, and of course the higher you get, if
you go from zero to a hundred feet and yéd’count at the hundred-
foot marker, you w?uld cateh 11 wells, so’as you go up, it gets
worser and WOrée. ‘i did»not check his to éee how many he would have
at the fifty-foot mark.

:Q In ydur opinion, is there a vertical structure between
the Tubb zone and the Drinkard zone?

A i'll say this, that on top structure, there 1is no
indication of béing any communication. In fact, in most places
it is separated by a dense section which varies from 80 to 100
feet thick with very minute of local marked porosity, but on the
flanks of your structure, your Tubb develops in such a manner that
it is extremely difficult to tell whether or not they would be in
communication. I do have cross sections which show that, that is
a microlog correlation of which we could show one cr enter it as an
exhibit. According to it, the more wells you have, you ought to
pe avle to determine whether it actually is tied, bput on top of

the structure in the area in which there are no Tubb completions,

the main Tubb zone is correlated across and there's a separatiocn by
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microlog.
MR.(UTZ: Are there questions of the witness? Mr. Nutter?
MR. NUTTER: Mr. Runyon, in your opinion, would it be

possible to:draw a line anywhere through that area that would

not penetrate the perforations of some well?

A No, sir,
MR.%NUTTER: Thank you.
MR.?UTZ: In your opinion, does the Amerada pick propose
the fewest eécéptidns?

A Repeat that, please?

| ﬁRS UTZ: I:séy, in your opinion, des the Amerada pick
for the top of the Drinkard involve the fewest exceptions?

A Apéarently,‘és ﬁhingsrexigtbnow, yes.-

ﬁR; UTZ: Any other questions?
MR; PAYNE: :However, Mr. Runyon, your pick is based on
what you as a geologiBt correlated, is that correct?

A Thét's righf;'as I understood from one of the other
testimoqies,éof coursé, which is a different person, that that
74 feet was, I pelieve 1's Th, was not to be called the bop of
the Drinkafd, but merely as a pay zone differential.

MR. PAYNE: Whilich is really somewhat artificial in
trying to handle a specific provblem?

A It could have been perhaps moved and cut another point
which might:have correlated across to the other areas, although

based on where other pools are completed and what is picked as the

e
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top of the Diinkard, I would not recommend that TCp dugé tTo
confusion,minly, it could cause future confusion to say some other
pool that is say discovered and you might come in tbere create two
diffsrent tops then in that pool. |

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. BUSHNELL:

Q Mr. Runyon, as I understgnd the substance of your testi-
mony here and yourrecommendatibn, is that you are recommending to
the Commission the pick of a top which would cause the--affect the
fewest wells? *

A Well, the top, as I have it now picked, does ‘affect seven
wells, which are the original seven in which we were notified that
were completed across this line, that I feel this should be called
the top of the Drinké}d,.but I have no objection, or I think it
should be done, that another line be drawn such as in the Tubb gas
pool defining the vertical limits of that pool, but not calling it
a geological top.

Q All right, I think you and I are in agreement, butl
think others are still confused on this. Let me paraphrase this
question then: As I understand your testimony, it is that you are
recommending a pick which will represent the top of the Drinkard
pay zone in contrast from the top of the Drinkard geological zZone?

A The top I am plcking?

Q Yes, you are recommending.

e o KA D e e bt Lo
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A I am recommending?

Q You are recommehding a common line, but as to the
variation of that common line, whethef it bé a hundred feet, fifsty
feet, that would be at a place where it WOuid cause effect to te -
fewest wells, is that correct? - -

A No sir,this line does not. ‘Let‘me explain it this way
then, in the--I'll go back to the Tubb gas pool, in the Tubb gas
pool, you have a defi%itién which sets upvthe‘vertical-iimits}of
the Tubb gas pool as being a hundred feet below--I mean 225 feet
be;ow the top of the Tubb’marker and a hundred feet above.

Q  Is that an arbitrary figure?

A Yes, sir.

Q Yes, sir.

A Now, the toﬁ of the Tubb marker waé so set up because
it was a marker which»couid be correiated over a wide area. Now,
this point again, as far as mythology is concerned, and it was
testified before, the geologic mythology is something that ‘is not
affected, there is no lithology change exéept for density, and you
do have a very good marker, and that marker will correlate, but wha
I am proposing in thaﬁ 225 feet, it states the vertical limits of
tnat pool, but --

Q Let me ask you a question there. We are talking about

the Humble Number 20 "S" Well, right?
A Yes, sir.

Q Now, isn't that 225 feet not from the top, but what is
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defined by yoﬁ as a‘markerf which is the Tubb marker?

A . Yes, sir.

Q And the top of the Tubb is defined in that order as lOQ
feet above the so-called Tubb Marker?

A I'm not sure.

Q 100 feet?

A Apparently the top is --

Q The top is defined in that order as encountered in the
HumbleVWell 20 State "S"AWell, the order reads that the base of

A That's right.

Q That the top of it will be 100 feet above the Tubb marker
that the Tubb marker 1is the correlated line, is that correct?

A That is correct, and that 225 feet below 1s the nomen-
clature for the pool.

Q Which is an arbitrary figure, the top 100 feet above the

Tubb marker?

A Yes, sir.
9 And it is an arbitrary 225-foot marker, is thatcorrect?
A That's right, and in between there you havea zone that

the nomenclature does not call the Drinkard, butfalls below that 22
feet, the--that is not the top of the D- inkard.

4] Now, as I understand your recommendation here, that you

v

are trying to make a pick -- -

A Which correlates with the top of the Drinkard.

7
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With the top of the Dfinkard, excuse me.

A So that the Drinkard pool would be that 225-foot marker.

Q That is the geological top?

A Yes sir, this is thegeological top such as is considered
in the Tubb mérkef.

Q Now, as a further regommendation, however; §bu are saying
to the Commission that they may do in this Justis-Drinkard the
same that they aid in the Tubb gas field?

A Thét is dorrect. ’

Q By setting one--you have plcked the geologic marker to
set your arbitrary top or arbitrary bottom from that marker, is
that correct?

A Yes sir, that is correct. In other words, the top which
I'm proposing i1s T4 feet above as a correlative point on that
particular log, but on all the other logs in the pool, that their:
relation to this pick may not be 74 feet. You see, it can vary
very definitely with this. Wwhat I am proposing now is that the
top’be picked, geological top, butthe top you all are proposing
can be 200~-I mean T4 feet, 100 feet, at whatever point it would
best go through and eliminate--or rather would be best and that
would take in the fewest wells and the fewest exceptions,. '

Q I think I understand you, yoﬁ just want to get it in
where 1t would affect the fewest number of wells, but the sum
subtance of your ‘recommendation is that you are recommending an

arbitrary pick as to the top of the pay zone in contrast to the
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Top of the, or the bottom ol the geologlicdal formation ol that zZone, |

am I correct?

A Well, it's arbitrary if you consider the Tubb pick in
the rest of the pool arbitrary.

Q@ Correct, so that when We talk about the ‘Tubb pay zone,
we are talking about the Drinkard pay zone?

A Yes. #

Q To that extent it is arbitrary, whatever pick we make
in this particular Justis field?

A Yes.

Q And it is further my understanding of your testimony or
recommendations to the Commission here, is that the Commission
should éttempt to set that top, as arbitrary as it may be, where
it will affect the fewest wells as now compléted, not in future
wells, but as now completed in the Drinkard-Justis pool?

A I think we are still a little bit--this point is not,
does not actually have anything to do with the point that I am
actually recommending in which on your I believe Exhibit Filve, or
which one was 1t that showed the completion of the wells and the
line t-at was drawn through?

Q That!s Exhibit Number Four.

/]

A Four, this line actually has nothing to do with that
exhibit as the top of the Drinkard. I am trying to make a top

of the Drinkard that is correlative in tne so-called Drinkard and

in the rest of the area, and if the pick that you have caught is the
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proposed top of the Drinkard, or thé propoSed top ol the Drinkard |

pay, it is not the same thing, in that that is the one which will
Eliminate and keep--I_mean and take in the least number of completio

Q Well, I recognize, 1 think you and I recognize they are

" hot the same, but I sti1ll go back to the proposition that you

heid that the Commission in this case could handle it the same way

Es they did in the Tubb gas field and that they stafted with a

_porrelative figure and called it the Tubb marker --

A That is correct.
Q@  --and then the Commission just arbitrarily set 100 feet
%bove and 225 feet below, meaning it could have been set 400 feet
bélow or 50 feet above?
A That is correct, but I am sure that that was based on
micrologs and ~- A

Q@  But that was identified as what was believed to be the
reserveir 1imits?

A That is correct, and actually they did not, and it is not
considered the top of the Drinkard.

Q But geologiecally --

A That's right.

Q But it is the top of the Tubo gas field, the top of the

°

gas field so far as the Commission orders are concerned?

A That is correct,

Q One hundred feet above the Tubb marker?

A Yes.
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1~} And that is what you are recommehding in the‘Number 7 és
to this Justis pool?

A That is correct, and then have the Commission Set Some
point --

Q As the top --

A -~-recommended for the top and then set the pérfqrations.

MR. BUSHNELL: All right, that's aii.
REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY éﬁ. PAYNE :

Q - Mr. Runyén, now that you and Mr. Bushnell understand

each other, your proposal is not to draw a line T4 feét;above ydur

1top of the Drinkard, straight across --

A No, sir.
Q --and call it the Drinkard pay?
A No, sir.

Q If you did that, Mr. Runyon, you would have to accept

future wells, would you not?

A Yes, actually --

Q Isn't that right?

A I don't--say for example; I am recommending‘this type
of agreement, calling it the top of your Drinkard, buﬁ in the
event, for example, two months ago, had you picked & polint fiffty
feet above what I am recommending, that could have very easily veen
calied the top or the vertical limits of the Drinkard pool, in

which at that time would noit nave touched a'single perforation,
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that time. Since completions later have been in that zone, then

1line 74 feet, they are geologically, these wells would be completed

ut it would be--1it would have been a marker that would have cleareq

every completion and would have satisfled everybody concerned at

we would have moved that to what we recommended as 50 feet to a
point of T4 feet above, I believe, on your pick here, which would
be included as the vertical 1limits of theDrinkard pool.

‘Q Aren't you simply sgying, Mr.rRunyon;'éﬁéf'theSe'ééﬁén
wells,?you have no objection to consider them bLeing completed in
the Drinkard forma;ion, or are you --

A That is correct, and in that case, I mean that they
would'ﬁe completed in thé Tubb. In other words, they afe com-

pleted in the Drinkard, cross into the Tubb, énd if you move the

in both the Tubb and the Drinkard.

e But Mr. Runyon, you can't handle the problem that way
as long as these are two separate pools. If you are going to accepf
the .seven wells, you've got to follow one or the other. Now,
aren't you going to say that each of these seven, or that you
have no objection to saying that each of the seven wells is
completed in the Drinkard pay?

A As the correlation pick I have now, which is based
on the pick which is picked in the Drinkard oil pool and which

will correlate over to thelklahite, they are completed in the Tubb

and Drinkard.

Q But won't you accept them, Mr. Runyon, don't you have

>

. »z4

&/
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to say that ﬁﬁéy are completed in the Drinkard pay zone or thét
they afe abovg the top of the Drinkard? |

A Yes, sir.

Q That they are in the Drinkard pay zone?

A That is right. e

Q ‘But any fﬁéure wells, the vertical limits of the Justis
pool will be determined by the top of the Driﬁkard as you have
picked 1t?

A Not qﬁite, it would be determined from the topéof the

Drinkard plus seventy feet from --

Q Mr. Runyon, won't you accept future wells under your
proposal?
A Only--not any of those completed across the prdposea

Drinkard pay zone top of 70 feet. Now, this--what I am.proposing
is set up exactly the way it is set up in the Tﬁbb gas pdol»and
in the Blinebry gas pool and I belleve there .are some others in
which you have the same thing.

Q You would accept only--<not only existing wells, but

future wells?

A That is correct.

Q And that's what you're proposing here, as I understand iip
A Yes.

Q That you accept not only existing wells, but futurs wellsp
A Yes, if they are completed below this proposed pay zone

line, although I was tryihg to extend the top of your Drinkard
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correlation and which is picked --

Q But this top is picked as the veftical limits of the
Drinkard pay zone?

A Not vertical limits, no, that would be picked as a

geologic top to the Drinkard, but pool-wise, the top would be such

as for example in this case 74 feet above the top of the Drinkard

to the base of the Drinkard formation would-be the vertical limits
of the Justis-Drinkard pool.
Q In other words;hthen woﬁld you or wéuld you not accept
wells whicn are drilled in the T4-foot interval henceforth?
A If it is drilled across, no sir.
MR. PAYNE: That's all.
MR. BUSHNELL: I hope Mr. Payne wasn't impeaching his
own witness.
MR, PAYNE: As a matter of fact, I was, Mr. Bushnéll.
MR, BUSHNELL: All right, I see; I didn't know if you
were surprised.

RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, BUSHNELL:

Q Have you made a study to determine how many feet you

recommend the top of the Drinkard, the top o1 the Drinkard would
be above this common marker you have picked?

A I still don't like to consider the top of the Drinkard
as a pay zone, we disagree in your cross section in your Exhibit

Number Four in that I have found that there are only four wells,
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accbrding to my count, that would be affected by a So—fodt proposal] . 4

2 Q That 50 feet is an arbitrary figure above the pick that - A '

v'lj you have claimed represents, in your opinion, the Drinkard

P geological formation --

‘.: 5 A That's correct.
- § Q ~--in the Amerg@a Wimberly Number 79
IE A That is correéﬁ.
Q let me ask you another question; 1t's quite evident

Mf. Payne may be confused. You do not understand that Amerada's
Exhibit Number 'Two means that Amerada is proposing -a pick which

will be T4 feet in every well in the Justis pool from the recommend¢d

figure, @ the figure that the Commission Staff has heretofore used

AN

in all those other wells?

A No sir, it would be only T4 feet, it would be, as I
understood you all, it would be to pick a marker T4 feet above
our top in your Wimberly 5 --

Q Correct;

A --put it would vary.

MR. BUSHNELI.: That's all the questions I have,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.
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REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. PAYNE:

- Q But any future wells, Mr. Runyon, that were completed
in that interval using that well, you would accept?

A If it was not completed across it, it would fall either

into one or the othér pool,




i

i

i . |

| N I

i

{

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

" PHONE CH 3-6691

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 82

@  And IT It crosses the --

A It would not be acceptablé, ne, because it wouldAinvolve
the same problem we are now having, which falls across the top of
the -- | | "

Q So if 1t is completed in the interval Ehat Mr. Bushnell
Jjust pointed out, it would be in the Drinkard pool? |

A If it is TU4 feet below, if it was completed within the
zone, which 1s T4 feet above the 0CC top and the base of the
Drinkerd, then 1t would be 2 Drinkard well; if it is completed
above this Th-foot marker, then it would be a Tubb well. Tt is
exactly.the same that we have in these other pools with special
vertical limits.‘ |

Q@  As I understand it then, insofar as vertical limits are
concerned, you are proposing the 1déntica1 thing that Amerada is,

you are simply picking the top of the Drinkard as a geologic

marker?
A That's correct, to estabiish a geologic marker.
MR. PAYNE: I see, thank you.
A Which can be used in reference to future wells, and we

would not have the same trouble, perhaps, occurring again.
MR. BUSHNELL: Off the record.

(Discussion off the record.)

EXAMINATION BY MR, UTZ:

4} I am not sure but what I'm confused now. What you are

;proposing is that we use the %op of your Drinkard pick, which is a
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geologic marker -- -

A That is correct.

Q --and 74 feet above that pick, wherever it may be in
the pool, would be the top»of the Drinkard pay section?

A It wouldte right here on this exnibit, it would fall
at a point of roughly 5810, 5815.

Q@  Would thé top of the Drinkard pay zone throughout the
pool be just T4 feet above this marker?

A It would be TU feet above this marker.

Q

3

Wherever 1t is in the pool?
A That is correct.
MR. UTZ: Mr. Kelly?

RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLY:

Q ”iAré you recommending the vertical limits at subsea
depth?
A No, it isn't based on subsea, although it could be worked

out in the specific log at subsea depth if so desired. Onh no, it
couldn'v, either, not at subsea, no.

Q Are you taking a ruler and drawing a line just straight
across T4 feet, just straignt across?

A No, that would be, it would be a marker 74 feet above
the Drinkard, the Drinkard top which I have picked here,

Q A horizontal line?

]

A No, it can vary from well to well. In other words, in
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two offset wells, it may be a hundred feet, buc you.use the same
marker, or it can be, could be perhaps set up, 1 have not checked

it, as a line existing T4 feet above the top which we have plcked.

1T don't know how that would fail, but the main thing I am trylng

to do is to get a geologic top established so in the future such
things as the problems we are now having, it would élear guch
things if we have an established geologic top. 1In 6the} woras,
if no top is established here, why every new Drinkard d;scovery,
maybe four, five miles away, will have a top andithé§ ﬁili SQy'that
is the top of the Drinkarad.

MR, PAYNE: Would you sa&‘it Was the verticalklimits
of the Drinkard?

A No, in 99 per cent of the cases of all pools,”iﬁ woulid
be so declared, yes, until proved otherwise. C

Q (By Mr. Kelly) As you go down-structure to another well,
would it be 74 feet above the Drinkard at that well?

A As Amerada proposed it, it would not be, no. In this
way they are proposing here, a specific marker on a log, as you
go‘dOWn—structure or up-structure, %his'may vary because it will
normally thicken or thin out and it will vary from the top of %the
Drinkard.

MR, UTZ: You are talking about Amerada's proposal now,
aren't you?

A As a pool limit, yes.

Q (By Mr. Kelly) Assuming your Tubb is 300 feet thick

i G

®




PA

sdcense

i
o e

VoA
e AR 7 T4 T,

B ]

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-6691

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 85

and you go down four hundred feet, then you wouldn't have any
iﬁbb at all, if you go down-structure four hundred feet?
o A I don't believe you'll find that, I believe you'll find
that as a very generél rule, the whole Justis-Tubb area will
remain constant, 1t will vary 10 or 15 feet from 320 feet thick,
it wouldn't vary 400 feet.

MR, UTZ: Mr. Kellihan?

‘RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLTHAN:

- Q@ . I'ma little confused here, Mr. Ruﬁyon. At first I
uhderstood your recommendation to be that the upper portion of the
vér%ical 1imits of the Drinkard pool would be T4 feet above Ehe
mﬁrker which you had picked?
| A That's in the Wimberly Number 7.

Q In the Wimberly Number 7?2
A Which is a marker, I believe--noW, in most pools, it is
aaline which would be a definite distance from the top, such as

the Justis-Tubb--I mean such as tne Blinebry and the Tubb gas

pobl. I believe, 1f I understood them correctly, that in ftheir

‘spécific Wimberly 5, I may be wrong, at T4 feet in their Number 7,
Nuﬁber 5, thelr pick 1is a log marker which is correlative, which
is 74 feet above the Commission pick. Now,and if that was used as
a specific pay, then it could very easily thicken and thin or it

would vary or increase as you go down-structure or up-structure

from this. ~ ]
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Q In other words, you are using the marker which Am¢rada
has picked as being the upper limits,is cthat cofrect?

A No.

Q And the upper 1limit of the Drinkard pool throughout the

pool would be 74 feet above the marker which you have picked?

A No sir, that's what I tried to explain, in that it is -

picked as a geologic, you might say a geolog}c point on the log in
a speclfic well. In other words, for an example here, I'll try tc
show you thaﬁ, although it may not work too weli, in other words,
I am‘not sure that I can make a pickvhere, thiséis the Number T_
and this is the Number 5, ahd we'll say that this is it here, wait
a minute, it would be this one, something like that, one which
would be 74 feet from heré to here. Now, if you'mOQed over intc
the--now, this pick say is correlative to the Humble well and
in the Humble wWell, I believe that's it roughly,?l'd have to do
some checkling, but say the pick is this point he%e, that may be
more or less there -- |

Q But you would use the marker as the upper limit and a
fixed distance of 74 feet?

A That is correct, it's a fixed distancein one well %o
be able to determine that point, to correlate it, |

MR. KELLAKIN: That's what I wanted to;know, that cleared

it up, sir, thank you.

MR, UTZ: Mr. Ramey?

e
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|wold recommend.

ofzyour Tubb pool you'd have a great increase in porosity develop-
"ment throughout the vertical or horizontal limits, but the main

: Tubb pay zone there is correliative across your whole structure,

: neéessarily discourage any future completion.

believe three intervals, and two of them up in what they determined

EXAMINATION BY MR. RAMEY:

Q Are you proposing that the vertical limits of the
Justis-Drinkard pool be extended to include the lower T4 feet of th
Tubb? | ~ ﬂ |

A Frankly,'np, I am not dolng that, I am trying to
estgbliSh a top which would be a Drinkard top. Now, they propose:
74'feet, which they point would catch the least number of per-
forhtidhs.- If that point happened to be 50 feet that would bde

liable to catch the least number, then that would be the point I

@  In your study, if they took T4 feet of Tubb away from
the Tubb pool, do you think that it might discourage future,developh
ment of Tubb wells?

A' No, I do not beiieveso, although on the edges and flaﬁks

would still be up above this point and I don't believe it would

Q Well, I was thinking particularly, Ibelieve it was this

Gulf Ramsey Number 7, looking at their log, they perforated I

the main pay zZone and then one, and wna

pay in thewell, would be down in the T4 feet.

A 'Phat would be a matter of reclassification, I imagine,




— PAGE 88

In other words, if they weres 70 feet from the top and they were
allowed to open up the top perforation, as you say, and the better
one appeared to be below that 74 feet, then it would be classified
f % as a Drinkard well.

Q Do you think there mightrbe a'pOSSibility that if 74 feet

J
PHONE CH 3-66

<t

were taken away, that it might discourage future Tubb development?

A As éuch, perhaps yes, but it could be changed and

called a Drinkard. .
Q And perhaps if the Commission was to grant seven exceptiogs
to the Drinkard pool right now, that would clarify the whole

matter and would still leave the Tubb the be developed in future

wells?

A That is correct; it could be done that way. It's just a

o—

matter of, I'believe, according to Amerada, 74 feet would catch,

with the addition of the two wells, they have five and we have now
seven, and if you give exception %o the seven, you would not have
to change that limit. At least I count seven, they count thirteen,

but I believe that the point falls in where maybe one or two feet

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

g
‘ é would have perforations, would be close to this line. In a point
z like that, I don't know how close you would call it.
) g 18] But that T4 feet would pick up at least five Tubb
g
; conmpletions?
A That is correct.
2 And we wouid have to grant an exception to thoseé
i A Or it is possible to just leave it, have nc special
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vertical 1limits applied, have the top of the Drinkard as I have
picked it and give exceptions to these seven wells.
Q Perhaps we could have a Drinkard pay and call that the
top of the Drinkard pébl?
A_ Yes, sir.
Q And'grant_seven exceptioné?
A “Yes s8ir, I believe -- 7
Q Apd that way, we probably wouldn't be discouraging any
fﬁture development? |
A That is correct.
" MR. RAMEY; Thank you.
MR. UTZ: Mr. Seth?

RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. SETH:

& On this point of future exceptions, I don't know as I
quite understand why you would oppose granting future exceptioﬁs
if a neﬁ?weils is drilled and they have continuous porosity écfoss
your new dividing line. Now, your new dividing line, if I undér;
stand your testimony, is just an artificial point? -

A Well --

Q It decesn't have any relation to any geological situation

t that particular point?
A Wiell, this point.
Q Excuse me, if that is the case, why don't you--why are

you not in favor of granting future exceptions?
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A Well, the main thing is because 1t's in an accepted
point in a quite large pool, and if you were to actually change
this point tosay it's 75 feet above where we have it picked, then
when you go to the Drinkard oil pool, then you;llhave a hundred
exceptiqns to make in that pool. In other words, I was trying to -

Q@ - I am speéking about future development fn this particular
iool. Now, if'an operator drills a well in the future that has
porosity and straddles the line, ybu'll d¢ivide that into two pools
and make 1t a dual completion?

A In the same porosity zone?

Q  Yes, isn't that right, isn't that the result?

A  That could very easlily happen. If you moved your marker
up 50 feet as was originally proposed, it would miss this main
porosity zone, but it would catch approximateiy the same number of
wells.

Q But the result of what you recommend is to cast
financlial burdens on operators in the future who encounter this
situation by your immediate solution of fthese problems; isn't that
the result?

A ' Perhaps it would, I do not know the exact consistency
of the porosity, but it appears to be one zone is course, parti-
cularly, but 1if you perforate below, you perhaps could drain the
upper, but to get away, in other words, I agree that there are

places in which your porosity does cross your line, and if you

-t

leave 1t such as it is now, then it would leave porosity in some
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) cases above, but -= ”

Q My point ig Simply this, that if you move the dividing

:{; line, you may be Solving broblems now, but yoy are Creating
f}. = additional problems ip the future?
, ; 5 A If you get over to the flanks, then youy will also finag
gf: S § the same type of prob{gm ex1st;pgrthere in Which the porosity zones 4
- {-N '*4% """ are 8o close together that that 74 feet would not work there, byt F

‘;- §3 I think those could be problems which you could meet,

: g; AQ Wouldn'tg you be Creating fewer Problems if you either

- i gg - granted €fceptions, Seven €Xceptions. op however mnany there may be

E ég now, and leaving it Where it is, or taking the whole Tubb, eithep .

one way or the other?
A Well, 1 don't know exactly. or course, it wouig be a

hardship on Anderson-Prichard and West States in.their--well, Where

A A B

they have four sets of dual wWells, four 40'3, and it would certainl

Create g hardship in that respect. Actually, eithep way you are

) ;:: gé golng to BO, you are going to have €Xceptions one way or the other,
?-4 Eg o Now, irf you combine the two pools, then your offsét Operators, theyA
f §§ ; are certainly being dra;ned and that may be more of aproblem than
. Q % trying to give €Xceptions to Seven wells ang not aIIOW1ng any more
-
§ to be drilied across that Zone, than it would be to combine the
a
3

pools.

MR, SETH: That's a11 1 have, Mp. Utz; thank you,

MR, UTZ: 71r there are no further questions, the Witness

[y e excused,
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{Witness excused.])

MR. UTZ: Do you nave any further tesrtiniony in this
case? Ariy statements?

MR. SETH T\ide‘water has a statement.

“ MR. UTz: You may proceed, Mr. Seth.

MR. SETH: Mr. Miller.

MR. MILﬁER: Prior to changing the vertical limjits from

thet genérally acgep’ced by the operators in any area, wherj un-

devéloped locations exist and future complizations are unknown, -

"|1% is Tidewater's opinion that such matters should be undertaken

only aftéar a hearing.

Ti@éawater has made & cdmpreh‘ensive study of the situation
involvécif in this hearing ‘and could find no data which indicates
the Lo;weir Tubb anéi ‘Drinkard ;geologic horizons contain a cbmmon
\source.: of supp‘ly‘.:i On ﬁhe’ other hand, iﬁ found no data whé.c'n
definitély proves: that thése intervals contain two separa:te sources
of supply. The New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission has pre-
viousl;y %recognizéd that ’bhese geologic intervals containej;‘d _
diffezferit sources of supply in other producing areas. |

The%re are cértain dangers iﬁvolved in approving the Esubject
a’pplicaéion in that it would be possible ;co obtain a Drirékard-
Tubb dua;l well when in reality it might be a dual Tubb-Tubb oil
well. In addition, certain operators have completed wells in

portioné of the reservoir which are classified as Drinkard wells

1and have perforated only the Drinkard geoclogic interval.  If this
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case 1s appreved, operators in this situation would have teo perforgte

T the Tubb interval in their wells to protect their cerrelative rights.
; :" Thus the burden of ecenemic expense Weuld rest with eperators
) : ..: = currently eperating within present limits., It will cro;to a

_ z preblem in that if centinueus porosities are foumd in tﬁin_ new,

§ arbitrery marker of 74 fees abeve the Tubb geelegic horizen, an
j epsrater weuld in reality be making a dusl well in the Drinkard
- and the mb and would m produoing_ frem one peresity zome, Ve

: knew of mm; that exists in tlio ppol now, and there may be

: It i3 net Tidewater's desire te foree eperaters to spend
e capital funds witheut & way to pay out these expenses. Hewever,
% : this case appears te imvelve imte ens of cenvenience. That is te
3 say, what can be dene Se alleviate the present sitwstien. If the

By

vertieal limits e&re raised 74 foet abeve the Drinkard geelegical

L.

tep and Ameredn-Number 5 Wimberly, there weuld be five wells

AR YA ety v I ) g

perferated ieress the mew field tep designatien. Thus it.weuld

appear that we are just transferring the predles.

Tidevater:believes there are twe metiieds by whieh this

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.
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preblem can be selved and yet result in a minimum of expense te
operaters in the field, either, one, the vertical limits remain
: ~ the same as:that aceepted by the eperaters and the vielating wells
o be ponitm te preduciion under an exemption basis, er twe, the

limits if weved at &4ll be raised te incliude all eof the Pubd

| geolegic herizen,
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MR. KASTLER: Bill Kastler en behalf ef Gulf 0il
Cerperatien, We bellieve the testiwmeny has breught out the fact
that there 1is a differense of epinien as te mﬂo the tep of the

Drinkard exists. The peresities in the Tubd and Drimkerd quite

ebvieusly everiap. The bottemhele pressures, gravities and GOR's

de net preclude the existence of a aingle reserveir, Therefere,

|
© PHONF CH 3-6691

it appears Ve W that the inakility te determine m beundary
separeting she twe peels rnulltl in one and enly ene reservelr.
The senseltdatien of the Justis-Tubb and Justis-Driakard peels weuld
appear te preseat the mest prastieable selutien available, imasuueh
as the feur 4O-asre areas whlch sontain wells usplotod in beth
the Tubd and Drinkard peels ceuld be treated as exeeptiens until
payeut or ﬁntil,_ “plotloa more expeditieusly thin the three wells
under Amerada's prepesal, partisularly whea yeu cemsider thet all
future sempleted wells will be required te be perferated en a

strietly arbitrary standard withewt scensiderstiem of the astusl
fasts 1 these actual fagts are feund te cemfliet.

Gulf therefere recemmends that the Justis-Pubb and Justis-
Driskard intervals be censidered as a single reserveir and that

!
DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

beth peels ‘be eenselidated and desigaated as ene peel. In the

event this prepesal is net considered praetictble, guif believes

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

o that the present, generally recegmized vertiecal limits of the
Justis-Tubb and Justis-Drimnkard peels sheuld be centinued in effect.

MR, XELLY: Mr. Rebinsen would like to make & statement,

MR, ROBINSON: At the present time, Texace dees not
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have any predustien frem either the Drinkard « the Tubb

y ‘Wj' S Dt

fermatiens {n the Justis peel; hewever, we have Jjust sempleted a
geelegical study, and in the very near future, we will drill a

f- well on eur C. E. Penney lease te cnluito these zenes,
" Ne semeur with She piek, with the tep ef the Drimkard as
ptobl by the New Mexise 011 cmomtiu Couminsion in Amereda‘s

l
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‘Wimberly lulnr 7; hewever, we weuld strenveusly eppese the

¥

ntunc of tho Drinkard tep by 74 feet as requested by the Appli-
cant. The prepesed 1lifting of the Drimkaxd tep dess ut alleviate

SN bW
i

the probleow that new exizts, VWhile reising the--while -the requested

flcsisinor
|

reising of ‘she Brinkard tep may serrect the wells tkat ‘are aevw in
exeeption Po«-tis present wells eperated by Andersen-Prichard and
Amereds, M other eperaters weuld have wells that weuld ‘then be
in exseptien te he rules if the limit is mised T4 fest,

Texace is wet oppiud te the mrﬁtm reseiving spesial
exouptions for wells presently eempleted abeve the Drinkard tep
a8 new deftwmeli Hut we weuld recemmend that situatien be Serrected

befere any Weil-ean be dualled between the Tubb and the Drinkard

when the welifs perferated above the Drinkard tep and is presently

!
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being ealled: a -Drinkard well., We weuld alse sppess assigning

dual Tubb stiewables for the Tubb interval fer allecatien purpeses

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

on & common 4O-sere tract,
MR ALLEN: Ray Allen fer Atlantic Refining Cempany.

We weuld like to see the Justias-~Tubb reserveir cembined with the

Justis-Drinkard reservelr; however, if the Ceommission dces not see
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fit te combime the twe reserveirs in their emtirety, Atlantie
would conewr with Amerada's prepesal te oxtend the Justis vertical
limits upvard te 74 feet,

WA, KELLINAN: On behalf ef Andersen-Priehard, Andersen-
Prichard oonciars with the ease as has been presented by Amereda
and owmeurs in the marker whieh has been picked by Amersada. There
seous to be a cousiderable ameunt of senfusien as te what has
astually eceurred im this peel, and it is wy underssanding shat
while the herisental limits ef the Drimkard, the Justis-Drinkard

peel have bocu defined, there never has been any definitien 0t‘4tlJ '

vertieal ntits whkich weuld fix the vertisal limits ef that peel.
Rew, thare hn been & pick made by the Olil Cemservation co-uou
and by varieus emginesrs, but as the evidence whish was pressated
on behalf of m.élon-rnmu shows, those markers are picked
by individusl cempanies at differemt points im the peel. That
resulted tlulr!.n the situatien which has been developed as the
laart of thn hearinc mow. Nobedy cressed ever any fixed line
and perferated: in twe different zenes, it was a matter of -Judgment
and on the Wlm-nt of the peresity, and now we have a .
situatien which exists as te whether they are in the eue peol or
the other. | |

The purpese of this hearing is to define the peel omce and
for all, By the propesal which has been made by Amerada, I think

the evidence shows that the least number of exceptions would be

found on that pick, and therefore we urge the adeption of their
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prepesal,

MR, BUSHNELL: On behalf of Amerada, I weuld like te
Just briefly say that the letter of July 19, 19560 I referred te
eariter written to‘u-na by & member of the Staff, recites that
Amsreda 1s i vielatien of Rule 303, and in comnsetion with that
statement, fI_'.{}vht! want te say that we do net agree with thet ste
ment, Ve de¢ mot think 1% sirange, however, and we can't recegnize
1t. IS hasn't been furmishsd ‘o us by the Legal Department of
the Commissten. - We do want the reserd to shes that we o met feel
that there's-amy autherity or that we vielated any rule because
up te new, there’s never wsesa an order defining the versiesl
limits, o o

MR, UPZ: Any other statewents? The case will be
taken under advisement, and the hearing 1s cencluded,
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1960.

STATE OF MEW MEXICO )
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO ) *

I, JERRY MARTINEZ, Netary Public in and for the Cewmty of
Santa Pe, State of Few Nexico, 4o hereby certify that the feore-
geing and attached Transeript of Preceedings was reperted dy we
in Stenetype and reduced te typewritten transeript by me, and
that the same 1s a true aud eerrect recerd of said preonisdings
te the best of my imowledge, lk}.ll and ability.

Dated at Albuquerque, New NMexice, this lith day of September,

<~ iitayy Publlie < J/

Ny e_miuiea Expires:

Jamwary 24, 1962
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